# **Guide to the Albert Waldo Snoke Papers**

MS 1471



compiled by Diane E. Kaplan

January 1996

Yale University Library
P.O. Box 208240
New Haven, CT 06520-8240
(203) 432-1735
(203) 432-7441
beinecke.library@yale.edu
http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/

# **Table of Contents**

Collection Overview	3
Requesting Instructions	
Administrative Information	4
Immediate Source of Acquisition	4
Conditions Governing Access	4
Conditions Governing Use	4
Preferred Citation	4
Biographical / Historical	. 4
Scope and Contents	5
Arrangement	6
Collection Contents	. 7
Series I: General Files, 1917-1988	7
Series II: WRITINGS, 1937-1988	25
Series III: TOPICAL FILES, 1937-1982	34
Series IV: Personal and Family Papers, 1861-1988	37
Series V: Photographs, 1907-1988	40
Oversize	43
Selected Search Terms	44

## Collection Overview

**REPOSITORY:** Manuscripts and Archives

Yale University Library

P.O. Box 208240

New Haven, CT 06520-8240

(203) 432-1735 (203) 432-7441

beinecke.library@yale.edu

http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/

**CALL NUMBER: MS 1471** 

CREATOR: Snoke, Albert W. (Albert Waldo), 1907-

TITLE: Albert Waldo Snoke papers

**DATES:** 1861-1988

**BULK DATES: 1946-1988** 

PHYSICAL DESCRIPTION: 27.5 linear feet (59 boxes)

LANGUAGE: English

**SUMMARY:** The papers consist of correspondence, hospital consultation files, reports,

subject files, writings, research material, audiocassettes, and photographs, which document Albert W. Snoke's career in hospital administration and his interest in health care. The papers also include material concerning the career of his wife, Parnie Storey Hamilton Snoke, and the Snoke, Storey, and Hamilton families. The papers form part of the Contemporary Medical Care and Health Policy Collection. Albert Waldo Snoke was born in Fort Steilacoom, Washington, in 1907. After receiving a B.S. degree from the University of Washington in 1928, he attended Stanford University Medical School and received his M.D. degree in 1933. In 1936, Snoke joined the staff of the Strong Memorial Hospital, Rochester, New York, and became its assistant director in 1937. Snoke left Rochester in 1946 to assume the directorship of Grace-New Haven Hospital in New Haven, Connecticut. In New Haven he also taught hospital administration at Yale University and oversaw the development of the Yale-New Haven Hospital, serving as its executive director from 1965-1968. From 1969-1973, Snoke worked in Illinois as coordinator of health services and later as acting executive director of the Illinois Comprehensive State Health Planning Agency. In 1987 his book, Hospitals, Health, and People, was published. Snoke died on April 18,

1988.

**ONLINE FINDING AID:** To cite or bookmark this finding aid, please use the following link: <a href="https://">https://</a>

hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ms.1471

# **Requesting Instructions**

To request items from this collection for use in the Manuscripts and Archives reading room, please use the request links in the HTML version of this finding aid, available at <a href="https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ms.1471">https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ms.1471</a>.

To order reproductions from this collection, please go to <a href="http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/">http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/</a> <a href="http://www.

Key to the container abbreviations used in the PDF finding aid:

- b. box
- f. folder

# **Administrative Information**

# **Immediate Source of Acquisition**

Gift of Albert W. Snoke, 1987, and his estate, 1988.

# **Conditions Governing Access**

The materials are open for research.

Original audiovisual materials, as well as preservation and duplicating masters, may not be played. Researchers must consult use copies, or if none exist must pay for a use copy, which is retained by the repository. Researchers wishing to obtain an additional copy for their personal use should consult Copying Services information on the Manuscripts and Archives web site.

# **Conditions Governing Use**

Copyright for unpublished materials authored or otherwise produced by Albert Waldo Snoke has been transferred to Yale University. These materials may be used for non-commercial purposes without seeking permission from Yale University as the copyright holder. For other uses of these materials, please contact <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a>.

Copyright status for other collection materials is unknown. Transmission or reproduction of materials protected by U.S. Copyright Law (Title 17, U.S.C.) beyond that allowed by fair use requires the written permission of the copyright owners. Works not in the public domain cannot be commercially exploited without permission of the copyright owners. Responsibility for any use rests exclusively with the user.

# **Preferred Citation**

Albert W. Snoke Papers (MS 1471). Manuscripts and Archives, Yale University Library.

# **Biographical / Historical**

Albert Waldo Snoke was born in Fort Steilacoom, Washington, on July 19, 1907. Snoke was active in Boy Scouts and attained the rank of Eagle. In 1924 he was part of the United States troop which participated in an international jamboree in Copenhagen, Denmark. After graduating from Puyallup High School, he attended the University of Washington and received a B.S. degree in 1928. Snoke then went to the Stanford University Medical School, where he received his M.D. in 1933. He was a resident in the Stanford University Hospital until 1936. During the summer of 1931, Snoke served as a park ranger in Mount Rainier National Park. While at Stanford, Snoke became acquainted with Parnie Storey, a fellow medical student and the daughter of Parnie and Thomas Storey, the latter being the general director of the school of hygiene and physical education at Stanford. They were married in 1934.

Snoke's residency had been in pediatrics, and he went to the Strong Memorial Hospital, in Rochester, New York, expecting to continue in this field of medicine. In 1937, however, he was offered the position of assistant director of the hospital, under Basil MacLean. Snoke remained in this position through World War II. In 1946, he was asked to become the director of the newly formed Grace-New Haven Hospital. In New Haven, he faced the problems of fusing two medical facilities, their staffs, and budgets, while building a new memorial unit. Snoke was instrumental in balancing the interests and resolving the tensions between the private physicians, who had used the Grace Hospital facilities, and the faculty members of the Yale University Medical School, who had brought their classes to the bedsides of patients in the New Haven Hospital.

Snoke was known for his concern for patient care and for his interest in the role of the university teaching hospital. It was under his influence that the hospital developed the concept of "rooming-in" to allow newborn babies to stay with their mothers in the mother's room. He also developed a training program for hospital administrators and encouraged the improvement of the university's nursing school. Snoke played a major role in the formation of the Yale-New Haven Medical Center, Inc., which raised funds and served as a coordinating structure for the university medical school-hospital partnership.

Snoke was a national leader in hospital administration and was active in professional organizations. He served the American Hospital Association (AHA) in numerous ways, chairing its Councils on Hospital Planning and Plant Operations, on Prepayment Plans and Hospital Reimbursement, and on Professional Practice. He was president of the AHA from 1956-1957 and received the AHA's Distinguished Service Award in 1965. Snoke also served as president of the Connecticut Hospital Association (1954-1955), and was a member of the Joint Commission on Accreditation of Hospitals, the Joint Commission on the Improvement of Care of the Patient and the National Commission on Public General Hospitals. He was often called upon as a consultant on hospital operations and worked in partnership with his wife Parnie, who, besides having an M.D., received a degree in public health from Yale in 1961.

For reasons he did not entirely understand, Snoke was forced to resign as executive director of the Yale-New Haven Hospital on December 31, 1967. He was then named the acting executive director of the Illinois Comprehensive State Planning Agency and Coordinator of Health Services under Governor Richard Ogilvie and held this post until 1973. His resignation followed Ogilvie's defeat for reelection. While in Illinois, he helped develop a model Emergency Medical Service and Trauma Program.

Snoke deplored the tendency of health professionals and health institutions to be preoccupied with the business of medicine rather than the care of patients. He sought ways to bring about cooperation between all types of health care institutions to ensure a continuum of care which would include prevention and post-acute care as well as the treatment of acute illness. Snoke spoke out for a national policy for health and welfare. He was active in the formation of health maintenance organizations and supported the creation of the Medicare system. He was also an advocate of the Connecticut Regional Medical Program. In 1987, the Yale University Press published Snoke's *Hospitals, Health, and People,* containing his reflections on his long career and such contemporary problems as reimbursement and cost containment, patients' inability to pay for medical care, program management, marketing, and corporate organization. Snoke died on April 18, 1988.

# **Scope and Contents**

The Albert Snoke Papers document the professional life of a hospital administrator known for his contributions to improved patient care. The papers will be of interest to those studying the history of hospital administration, the development of health care delivery systems, and the growth of community hospitals into research centers affiliated with schools of medicine. Though the files contain references to Snoke's work as executive director of Grace-New Haven Hospital, the vast majority of the records of this period are found in the records of Yale-New Haven Hospital (MS 835) in Manuscripts and Archives. These records also contain Snoke's retrospective notes, in which he explains issues and events documented in the executive director's files in MS 835. Snoke created the notes when contemplating writing a history of the hospital and also in anticipation of transferring his papers to Manuscripts and Archives. He may also have used them in preparing for the oral history interview he gave in 1987 (Series II, folders 184-185).

The Snoke Papers focus on Snoke's participation in professional organizations and his role as a consultant, advisor, and author. They also contain personal papers of Albert Snoke, which document his early interests

in scouting and the outdoors, particularly Mount Rainier in Washington. Papers of other members of the Snoke and Storey families are also in these files. They focus on life at Stanford University and in Palo Alto, California, but also include a Civil War diary of Riley Storey.

The diary is the oldest item in the papers; other memorabilia of Thomas and Parnie Storey also dates from the nineteenth century. The bulk of the papers, however, dates from 1946, when Snoke moved from Rochester, New York to New Haven. The papers, which include correspondence, hospital consultation files, reports, subject files, writings, research material, and photographs, are arranged in five series, by record type: General Files, Writings, Topical Files, Personal and Family Papers, and Photographs. Thus material on a particular subject might be found in several series. For instance, those interested in Snoke's years in Illinois would need to look in the General Files for correspondence with and memoranda to Illinois Governor Richard Ogilivie, but they might also look for articles and reports from this period in Writings, background material and notes in Topical Files, and pictorial material in Photographs. The inventory of folder titles includes cross-references which are extensive but not all-inclusive. Unless the cross-reference includes a series number, the citation is to a folder number within the same series.

# Arrangement

Arranged in five series: I. General Files, 1917-1988. II. Writings, 1937-1988. III. Topical Files, 1937-1982. IV. Personal and Family Papers, 1861-1988. V. Photographs, 1907-1988.

# **Collection Contents**

## Series I: General Files, 1917-1988

The General Files comprise the largest series in the papers. The series includes correspondence, memoranda, notes, agendas, and minutes which document Albert Snoke's professional interests in health care and hospital administration. The General Files also highlight many of Albert Snoke's personal friendships and civic interests, including a life-long interest in the Boy Scouts and service on the board of the Carrier Corporation. The files are arranged by individual or organizational name in alphabetical order. Within each file the materials are arranged chronologically.

Though the material in these files dates from 1917 to 1988, the bulk of the material dates from after Snoke's resignation as executive director of the Yale-New Haven Medical Center. The earliest files are those for family members, including Snoke's parents, John Waldo and Helen Snoke, his wife, Parnie Snoke, and her parents, Thomas A. and Parnie Storey. Letters to his parents include descriptions of the Boy Scout jamboree in Denmark, while letters to Parnie describe summers spent at Camp Wig-was-ati in Ontario, Canada, during the early 1940s. Files for mentor Basil MacLean and medical friends George Darling, Jack Masur, and David Rytand are also helpful in following Snoke's career. The files for Grace-New Haven Hospital and for Frederick Wiggin supply some information on Snoke's decision to move to New Haven and the evolution of his administration.

Because Snoke's files as executive director remain in the Yale-New Haven Hospital Records, material in the general files for the period of the late 1940s through the mid 1960s generally concerns Snoke's involvement in professional associations. There are a number of files that document Snoke's work with the American Hospital Association, including his year as president. In addition to the files for the association itself, there are also materials in the files of Edwin Crosby and Alexander McMahon. Snoke's involvement in other professional organizations is recorded in the files for the Commission on Public-General Hospitals, the Connecticut Hospital Association, the Joint Commission on Accreditation of Hospitals, the Medical Administrators Conference, and the Society of Medical Administrators.

In 1968 Snoke was forced to resign from the Yale-New Haven Medical Center. Files which document this difficult period in his career include those for Frederick G. Redlich, Yale University, and the Yale-New Haven Hospital. Snoke's activities in the years following his resignation are well-documented in these files. Numerous files concern Snoke's work in Illinois. Files for Governor Richard Ogilvie contain memoranda and position papers outlining Snoke's duties and his ideas on how health care change should or could be brought about in Illinois. Other important correspondents on the work in Illinois include John Dailey, David Kinzer, and George Lindsley.

During the 1970s Snoke was involved in various health care initiatives in Connecticut. The files for New Haven Health Care, Inc., the Connecticut Regional Medical Program, Henry T. Clark, Lawrence DeNardis, and Edward Morrissey contain discussions of these activities. There are also files for various clients for whom Snoke served as a consultant, such as the Candler General Hospital, the Detroit General Hospital, the Jersey City Medical Center, the Kentucky Commission on Public Higher Education, the Samaritan Health Service, and the University of Louisville Health Sciences Center.

In the late 1970s Snoke became interested in plans for a national health care program, and he hoped that a group of colleagues, including John Thompson and Carleton Chapman of the Commonwealth Fund, could publish on this topic. There are mentions of this interest in the files of numerous friends and acquaintances. Eventually Snoke wrote his own book, *Health*, *Hospitals and People*. For additional correspondence on this see the files for James Hague and Edward Tripp.

The files demonstrate Snoke's efforts to stay in contact with former students, such as James Malloy, and many personal friends. Many letters mention planned visits. James L. Collier, Lester Leutweiler, John Manz, Wallace Root, and Burns Roensch were all members of the Boy Scout troop that went to the international Jamboree with Snoke in 1924. As the files document, he maintained a particularly close relationship with them.

b. 1, f. 1	A-Am	
b. 1, f. 2	An-Az	
b. 1, f. 3	Aga Kahn IV	1968
b. 1, f. 4	Albert, James T.	1984
b. 1, f. 5	Alway, Robert H.	1960-1964
b. 1, f. 6	American Board of Anesthesiology, Inc.	1953
b. 1, f. 7	American Board of Preventative Medicine and Public Health	1949-1964
b. 1, f. 8	American College of Hospital Administrators	1966-1977
b. 1, f. 9	American College of Radiology	1957-1984
b. 1, f. 10-15	American Hospital Association See also: folders 106, 121, 143, 254, 257-258	1944-1987
b. 2, f. 16	American Hospital Association; International Hospital of Congress	1957
b. 2, f. 17	American Hospital Association Publishing, Inc. See also: folder 296	1985-1987
b. 2, f. 18	American Journal of Public Health English	1982-1983
b. 2, f. 19	American Life League; American Life Lobby	1986-1987
b. 2, f. 20	American Medical Association	1952-1988
b. 2, f. 21	American Public Health Association	1968-1986
b. 2, f. 22	American Society of Anesthesiologists	1953
b. 2, f. 23	American Society of Clinical Pathologists	1959
b. 2, f. 24	American University of Beirut	1959-1966
b. 2, f. 25	Anderson, Herbert	1966-1977
	Arandal, Otto See: folder 196	
b. 2, f. 26	Army War College (United States)	
b. 2, f. 27	Association of American Medical Colleges See also: folder 97	1967-1988
b. 2, f. 28	Australia	1972-1973
b. 2, f. 29	B-Blac	
b. 2, f. 30	Blak-Brac	
b. 2, f. 31	Brad-By	

b. 2, f. 32	Baehr, George	1969-1976
	Bailey, Maurice	
	See: folder 193	
b. 2, f. 33	Barkun, Harvey	1987
b. 3, f. 34	Barnett, E. Dwight	1957-1960
b. 3, f. 35	Baylor, James	1972
b. 3, f. 36	Baylor University	1968
b. 3, f. 37	Beahrs, John V.	1956-1957
b. 3, f. 38	Beecher, Henry K.	1952
b. 3, f. 39	Behrent, Ben F.	1972
b. 3, f. 40	Belcher, Helen	1973
	Benton, Margaret See: folder 323	
b. 3, f. 41	Berger, D. Spencer	1946-1947
b. 3, f. 42	Bernstein, Bernice	1976-1979
b. 3, f. 43	Blackmore, Les and Vera	1977-1980
b. 3, f. 44	Blakney, Richard and Betty	1968-1987
b. 3, f. 45	Bloomfield, Arthur	1946-1962
	Bourns, Courtney See: Series II, folder 11	
b. 3, f. 46	Boy Scouts of America	1981-1984
b. 3, f. 47	Boy Scouts of America, Mount Rainier Council	1974-1984
b. 3, f. 48	Boy Scouts of America, National Museum	1974-1986
b. 3, f. 49	Boyce, Virginia	1982
b. 3, f. 50	Boyd, David R.	1972-1981
	Boyer, Harold See: <u>folder 398</u>	
b. 3, f. 51	Bradley, Lawrence J.	1956-1985
b. 3, f. 52	Brann, Lester W., Jr.	1971-1972
b. 3, f. 53	Brennan, Edward T.	1975-1976
b. 3, f. 54	Briggs, John	1971-1973

b. 3, f. 55	British Columbia	1974
b. 3, f. 56	Brockman, C. Frank and Evelyn	1956-1986
b. 3, f. 57	Brown, Ray E.	1955-1972
b. 3, f. 58	Brown, Vernon and Madison	1978-1985
b. 3, f. 59	Burford, Richard B.	1986-1987
b. 3, f. 60	Ca-Cl	
b. 3, f. 61	Co-Cu	
b. 4, f. 62	California (state)	1972
b. 4, f. 63	Campbell, Robert and Marna	1982-1986
b. 4, f. 64	Candler General Hospital See also: folder 53	1975-1976
b. 4, f. 65	Caplan, Lewis E. "Bud"	1966-1979
b. 4, f. 66-67	Carrier Corporation	1972-1981
b. 4, f. 68	Catholic Hospital Association	1978
b. 4, f. 69	Cavanagh, Robert F.	1984
b. 4, f. 70	Chapman, Carleton B.	1974-1979
b. <b>4</b> , f. <b>71</b>	Chase, Robert A.	1957-1986
b. 4, f. 72	Chicago Hospital Council	1965-1985
b. 4, f. 73	Cisar, Gayle	1985
b. <b>4</b> , f. <b>74</b>	Clark, Henry T., Jr.	1956-1983
b. <b>4</b> , f. <b>75</b>	Clay, Clement C.	1946-1972
b. <b>4</b> , f. <b>76</b>	Cockeram, Dorothy and Elizabeth Plumb	1978-1986
b. <b>4</b> , f. <b>77</b>	Cohen, Wilbur	1969-1985
b. 4, f. 78	Cohn, Roy	1958-1979
b. 4, f. 79	Coleman, Tom; Coleman and Associates	1983
b. 4, f. 80	Collier, James L.	1983-1988
b. <b>5</b> , f. <b>81</b>	Commission On Public-General Hospitals	1975-1978
b. 5, f. 82	Commonwealth Fund See also: folder 70	1973-1987
b. 5, f. 83	Cone, Joseph M.	1956-1966
b. 5, f. 84	Conley, William G.	1961-1965

b. <b>5</b> , f. <b>85</b>	Connecticut. State Department of Health	
b. 5, f. 86	Connecticut Educational Telecommunications Corporation	1981
	Connecticut Hospice, Inc. See: <u>folder 181</u>	
b. 5, f. 87	Connecticut Hospital Association	1950-1976
b. 5, f. 88	Connecticut Hospital Planning Commission, Inc.	1967-1973
b. 5, f. 89	Connecticut Licensed Practical Nurses Association, Inc.	1973
b. 5, f. 90	Connecticut Nurses' Association	1977
b. 5, f. 91	Connecticut Regional Medical Program See also: folders <u>271-273</u>	1967-1969
b. 5, f. 92	Connecticut State Medical Society	1952-1986
b. 5, f. 93	Connecticut State Society of Anesthesiologists	1953
b. 5, f. 94	Cook, James W.	1971
b. 5, f. 95	Cook, Lyle E.	1958
b. 5, f. 96	Coombs, Howard A.	1980-1986
b. 5, f. 97	Cooper, John A. D.	1983-1988
b. 5, f. 98	Cooper, Theodore	1980
b. 5, f. 99	Corbett, Thurston and Dorothy	1983-1987
b. 5, f. 100	Cordes, Donald W.	1954-1985
	Costello, Charles H. See: <u>folder 427</u>	
b. 5, f. 101	Cote, Romeo	1977-1978
b. 5, f. 102	Council of State Governments	1979-1980
	Cousin, Jacques See: <u>folder 119</u>	
b. 6, f. 103	Cox, Al and Helen	1980-1986
b. 6, f. 104	Craig, Gary	1978
b. 6, f. 105	Creditor, Morton C.	1972-1986
b. 6, f. 106	Crosby, Edwin L.	1961-1985
b. 6, f. 107	Crosby, John B.	1981
b. 6, f. 108	Cunningham, Robert M.	1954-1969

b. 6, f. 109	Cuthbertson, Kenneth	1956-1957
b. 6, f. 110	Cutting, Cecil	1981-1987
b. 6, f. 111	Cutting, Windsor	1954-1972
b. 6, f. 112	Da-Di	
b. 6, f. 113	Do-Du	
b. 6, f. 114	Dailey, John P.	1970-1972
b. 6, f. 115	Daniels, Jeffrey	1975-1977
b. 6, f. 116	Darling, George and Ann	1946-1988
b. 6, f. 117	DeNardis, Lawrence See also: <u>folder 282</u>	1975-1985
b. 6, f. 118	DeNicola, John, Jr.	1985-1987
b. 6, f. 119	Detroit General Hospital See also: <u>folder 196</u>	1976
b. 7, f. 120	Douglas, Paul	1965-1966
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>121</b>	Drake, David F.	1982-1988
b. 7, f. 122	Dude, Paul	1972
b. 7, f. 123	DuVal, Merlin	1972-1986
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>124</b>	Dwyer, Hugh	1981-1987
b. 7, f. 125	E	
b. 7, f. 126	Earle, Paul	1975-1976
b. 7, f. 127	Eastern Kentucky University	1973
b. 7, f. 128	Edwards, Charles C.	1973-1981
b. 7, f. 129	Emerson, Marion and George	1945-1988
b. 7, f. 130	Endicott, Kenneth M.	1974-1976
b. 7, f. 131	Esselstyn, Lillian	1981-1985
b. 7, f. 132	Evans, Nelson	1956-1981
b. 7, f. 133	Everhart, David	1977-1985
b. 7, f. 134	Ewing, William	1972
b. 7, f. 135	Fa-Fl	
b. 7, f. 136	Fo-Fu	
b. 7, f. 137	Fabro, J. Alfred	1969-1976

b. <b>8</b> , f. <b>138</b>	Flashner, Bruce	1969-1972
b. 8, f. 139	Fletcher, Margaret	1973-1986
b. 8, f. 140	Flynn, Thomas and Mary	1962-1983
b. 8, f. 141	Foley, Julia	1981-1987
b. 8, f. 142	Foote, Franklin	1960-1969
b. 8, f. 143	Foster, Eloise C.	1981-1988
b. 8, f. 144	Foster, John T. and Katherine	1964-1988
b. 8, f. 145	Francis C. Wood Institute	1984
b. 8, f. 146	Frankfort Hospital	1967
b. 8, f. 147	Freymann, John G.	1974-1982
b. 8, f. 148	Ga-Go	
b. 8, f. 149	Gr-Gy	
b. 8, f. 150	Garland, L. Henry	1961-1964
b. 8, f. 151	Geetter, Isidore S.	1953
b. 8, f. 152	Gehrig, Leo J.	1979
b. 8, f. 153	Geibel, Edgar	1959-1988
b. 8, f. 154	Geiser, Marion and Peter	1984-1987
b. 8, f. 155	Giamo, Robert	1966-1969
b. 8, f. 156	Ginsberg, Eli	1987-1988
b. 8, f. 157	Gonzalez, Jose	1962-1985
b. 8, f. 158	Grace-New Haven Community Hospital See also: <u>folder 416</u>	1946-1966
b. 9, f. 159	Grace-New Haven Community Hospital Women's Auxiliary	1949-1967
b. 9, f. 160	Grant, Laura	1950-1955
b. 9, f. 161	Grave, Richard M.	1987-1988
b. 9, f. 162	Grove, William	1968-1972
b. 9, f. 163	На	
b. 9, f. 164	Не-Ні	
b. 9, f. 165	Но-Ну	
b. 9, f. 166-167	Hague, James E.	1955-1988

## Hague, James E. (continued)

## Audiotapes

	Addiotapes	
b. <b>56</b>	Response to Albert Snokes letter of 1985 Oct 4 1 Audiocassette (90 minutes)	1985
	Original audiovisual materials, as well as preservation and duplicating masters, may not be played. Researchers must consult use copies, or if none exist must pay for a use copy, which is retained by the repository. Researchers wishing to obtain an additional copy for their personal use should consult Copying Services information on the Manuscripts and Archives web site.	
b. 57	Response to Albert Snokes letter of 1987 Feb 13 1 Audiocassette	1987
	Original audiovisual materials, as well as preservation and duplicating masters, may not be played. Researchers must consult use copies, or if none exist must pay for a use copy, which is retained by the repository. Researchers wishing to obtain an additional copy for their personal use should consult Copying Services information on the Manuscripts and Archives web site.	
b. 58	Comments on chapter draft <i>Hospitals, Health, and People 1 Audiocassette</i>	Undated
b. 9, f. 168	Halamandris, Val	1982-1987
	Hall, Diana Long	
	See: folder 226	
b. 9, f. 169	Hamilton, Esther and Marsha	1984-1988
	Hamilton, Fay	
	See: folder 197	
b. 9, f. 170	Hamilton, T. Stewart	1956-1988
b. <b>9,</b> f. <b>171</b>	Hamilton, Walter Raleigh and Mattie	1939-1953
b. 9, f. 172	Hanawalt family	1937-1986
b. 10, f. 173	Hawaii (state)	1972-1973
b. 10, f. 174	Heerman, Ritz E.	1955-1956
b. 10, f. 175	Heintz, Stephen	1987-1988
b. 10, f. 176	Heppner, Myer	1965-1984
b. 10, f. 177	Hess, Arthur E. See also: folder 81	1975-1985
b. 10, f. 178	Heyssel, Robert M.	1980-1983
b. 10, f. 179	Hill, Vernon	1974-1985
b. 10, f. 180	Holderman, James B.	1972
b. 10, f. 181	Hospice, Inc.	1972-1980

b. 10, f. 182	Hospital Administration Correspondence Club	1962-1975
b. 10, f. 183	Hospital of St. Raphael	1986-1988
b. 10, f. 184	Hospital Society of New York	1973-1983
b. 10, f. 185	Hospitals English See also: folders 10-15, 296	1951-1956
b. 10, f. 186		
b. 10, f. 187	Illinois (state) See also: folders 35, 39, 114, 122, 134, 138, 180, 223-225, 253, 289-293, 431, 435	1971-1972
b. 10, f. 188	Illinois Hospital Association	1967-1972
	Ingelfinger, Franz J. See: <u>folder 280</u>	
b. 10, f. 189	Ives, A. G. L. and Doris	1958-1977
b. 10, f. 190	Ives, John and Ann	1964-1985
b. 10, f. 191	J	
b. 10, f. 192	Jersey City Medical Center See also: folders <u>237-238</u> , <u>297</u>	1975-1976
b. 10, f. 193	Jewish Home for the Aged, New Haven	1976
b. 10, f. 194	Johns, Edwin	1948-1953
b. 10, f. 195	Johnson, Emery	1976-1984
b. 11, f. 196	Joint Commission on Accreditation of Hospitals	1963-1976
b. 11, f. 197	Jones, John Paul and Fay Hamilton	1937-1971
b. 11, f. 197 b. 11, f. 198	Jones, John Paul and Fay Hamilton Jones, Wanda J.	1937-1971 1970-1980
b. 11, f. 198	Jones, Wanda J.	1970-1980
b. 11, f. 198 b. 11, f. 199	Jones, Wanda J.  Jose, Bryce and Ruth	1970-1980
b. 11, f. 198 b. 11, f. 199 b. 11, f. 200	Jones, Wanda J.  Jose, Bryce and Ruth  Ka-Kh	1970-1980
b. 11, f. 198 b. 11, f. 199 b. 11, f. 200 b. 11, f. 201	Jones, Wanda J.  Jose, Bryce and Ruth  Ka-Kh  Ki-Ko	1970-1980
b. 11, f. 198 b. 11, f. 199 b. 11, f. 200 b. 11, f. 201 b. 11, f. 202	Jones, Wanda J.  Jose, Bryce and Ruth  Ka-Kh  Ki-Ko  Kr-Ku	1970-1980 1981-1985
b. 11, f. 198 b. 11, f. 199 b. 11, f. 200 b. 11, f. 201 b. 11, f. 202 b. 11, f. 203	Jones, Wanda J.  Jose, Bryce and Ruth  Ka-Kh  Ki-Ko  Kr-Ku  Keiser, A. Kay	1970-1980 1981-1985 1972-1978
b. 11, f. 198 b. 11, f. 199 b. 11, f. 200 b. 11, f. 201 b. 11, f. 202 b. 11, f. 203 b. 11, f. 204	Jones, Wanda J.  Jose, Bryce and Ruth  Ka-Kh  Ki-Ko  Kr-Ku  Keiser, A. Kay  Kentucky Council on Public Higher Education	1970-1980 1981-1985 1972-1978 1973-1974
b. 11, f. 198 b. 11, f. 199 b. 11, f. 200 b. 11, f. 201 b. 11, f. 202 b. 11, f. 203 b. 11, f. 204 b. 11, f. 205	Jones, Wanda J.  Jose, Bryce and Ruth  Ka-Kh  Ki-Ko  Kr-Ku  Keiser, A. Kay  Kentucky Council on Public Higher Education  Keppel, Katherine A.	1970-1980 1981-1985 1972-1978 1973-1974 1973-1986

b.11, f. 209       Kissick, William L.       1973-1985         b.11, f. 210       Kligerman, Morton M.       1958-1961         b.11, f. 211       Knapp, Richard       1976-1985         b. 12, f. 212       Knowles, John       1969-1979         b. 12, f. 213       Kramer, Paul R.       1977-1987         b. 12, f. 214       Kroger, Hilda       1953-1982         b. 12, f. 215       La-Le       1953-1982         b. 12, f. 216       Li-Ly       1953-1984         b. 12, f. 217       Lamont, Austin       1953-1954         b. 12, f. 218       Law, John T. and Mary Ellen       1954-1966         b. 12, f. 219       Lawrence and Memorial Associated Hospitals       1954-1967         b. 12, f. 220       Lee, Sidney       1980-1982         b. 12, f. 221       Leutwiller, Lester G.       1983-1986         b. 12, f. 222       Levy, Jay       1977-1982         See also: folder 282       1977-1982         b. 13, f. 225       Lindsley, George       1971-1987         b. 13, f. 226       Long, Diana       1983-1986         b. 13, f. 227       Long, Hilda       1967-1985         b. 13, f. 228       Ludlam, James       1955-1968         b. 13, f. 230       Me-Mi       1977-19	b. 11, f. 208	Kinzer, David	1971-1988
b. 11, f. 211 Knapp, Richard 1976-1985 b. 12, f. 212 Knowles, John 1969-1979 b. 12, f. 213 Kramer, Paul R. 1977-1987 b. 12, f. 214 Kroger, Hilda 1953-1982 b. 12, f. 215 La-Le b. 12, f. 216 Li-Ly b. 12, f. 217 Lamont, Austin 1953-1954 b. 12, f. 218 Law, John T. and Mary Ellen 1954-1986 b. 12, f. 219 Lawrence and Memorial Associated Hospitals 1954-1967 b. 12, f. 220 Lee, Sidney 1980-1982 b. 12, f. 221 Leutwiler, Lester G. 1983-1986 b. 12, f. 222 Levin, Peter J. See also: Folder 282 Levy, Jay See: Folder 229 b. 12, f. 223-225 Lindsley, George 1977-1987 b. 13, f. 226 Long, Diana 1983-1986 b. 13, f. 227 Long, Hilda 1967-1985 b. 13, f. 228 Ludlam, James 1955-1968 b. 13, f. 229 Lustman, Stanley 1978-1982 b. 13, f. 230 Lyman, Richard 1977-1979 b. 13, f. 231 Ma b. 13, f. 232 Me-Mi b. 13, f. 233 Mo-My Malloy, James	b. 11, f. 209	Kissick, William L.	1973-1985
b. 12, f. 212 Knowles, John 1969-1979 b. 12, f. 213 Kramer, Paul R. 1977-1987 b. 12, f. 214 Kroger, Hilda 1953-1982 b. 12, f. 215 La-Le b. 12, f. 216 Li-Ly b. 12, f. 217 Lamont, Austin 1953-1954 b. 12, f. 218 Law, John T. and Mary Ellen 1954-1986 b. 12, f. 219 Lawrence and Memorial Associated Hospitals 1954-1967 b. 12, f. 220 Lee, Sidney 1980-1982 b. 12, f. 221 Leutwiler, Lester G. 1983-1986 b. 12, f. 222 Levin, Peter J. See also: folder 282 Levy, Jay See: folder 282 b. 13, f. 225 Lindsley, George 1971-1987 b. 13, f. 226 Long, Hilda 1967-1985 b. 13, f. 227 Long, Hilda 1967-1985 b. 13, f. 228 Ludlam, James 1975-1968 b. 13, f. 229 Lustman, Stanley 1978-1982 b. 13, f. 230 Me-Mi b. 13, f. 231 Ma b. 13, f. 232 Me-Mi b. 13, f. 233 Mo-My b. 13, f. 234 MacLean, Basil C. 1937-1987 Malloy, James	b. 11, f. 210	Kligerman, Morton M.	1958-1961
b. 12, f. 213 Kramer, Paul R. 1977-1987 b. 12, f. 214 Kroger, Hilda 1953-1982 b. 12, f. 215 La-Le b. 12, f. 216 Li-Ly b. 12, f. 217 Lamont, Austin 1953-1954 b. 12, f. 218 Law, John T. and Mary Ellen 1954-1986 b. 12, f. 219 Lawrence and Memorial Associated Hospitals 1954-1967 b. 12, f. 220 Lee, Sidney 1980-1982 b. 12, f. 221 Leutwiler, Lester G. 1983-1986 b. 12, f. 222 Levin, Peter J. See also: folder 282 Levy, Jay See: folder 229 b. 12, f. 223-225 Lindsley, George 1971-1987 b. 13, f. 223 Long, Hilda 1967-1985 b. 13, f. 228 Ludlam, James 1955-1968 b. 13, f. 229 Lustman, Stanley 1978-1982 b. 13, f. 230 Me-Mi b. 13, f. 231 Ma b. 13, f. 232 Me-Mi b. 13, f. 233 Mo-My b. 13, f. 234 MacLean, Basil C. 1937-1987 Malloy, James	b. 11, f. 211	Knapp, Richard	1976-1985
b. 12, f. 214       Kroger, Hilda       1953-1982         b. 12, f. 215       La-Le         b. 12, f. 216       Li-Ly         b. 12, f. 217       Lamont, Austin       1953-1954         b. 12, f. 218       Law, John T. and Mary Ellen       1954-1986         b. 12, f. 219       Lawrence and Memorial Associated Hospitals       1954-1967         b. 12, f. 220       Lee, Sidney       1980-1982         b. 12, f. 221       Leutwiler, Lester G.       1983-1986         b. 12, f. 222       Levin, Peter J.       1977-1982         See also: folder 282       Levy, Jay       See: folder 282         Levy, Jay       See: folder 229       1971-1987         b. 13, f. 224       Long, Diana       1983-1986         b. 13, f. 227       Long, Hilda       1967-1985         b. 13, f. 228       Ludlam, James       1955-1968         b. 13, f. 229       Lustman, Stanley       1978-1982         b. 13, f. 230       Lyman, Richard       1977-1979         b. 13, f. 231       Ma       1977-1979         b. 13, f. 234       MacLean, Basil C.       1937-1986         b. 13, f. 234       MacLean, Carrie       1979-1987         Malloy, James	b. 12, f. 212	Knowles, John	1969-1979
b. 12, f. 215	b. 12, f. 213	Kramer, Paul R.	1977-1987
b. 12, f. 216       Li-Ly         b. 12, f. 217       Lamont, Austin       1953-1954         b. 12, f. 218       Law, John T. and Mary Ellen       1954-1986         b. 12, f. 219       Lawrence and Memorial Associated Hospitals       1954-1967         b. 12, f. 220       Lee, Sidney       1980-1982         b. 12, f. 221       Leutwiler, Lester G.       1983-1986         b. 12, f. 222       Levin, Peter J.       1977-1982         See also: folder 282       Levy, Jay       See: folder 229         b. 12, f. 223-225       Lindsley, George       1971-1987         b. 13, f. 226       Long, Diana       1983-1986         b. 13, f. 227       Long, Hilda       1967-1985         b. 13, f. 228       Ludlam, James       1955-1968         b. 13, f. 229       Lustman, Stanley       1977-1979         b. 13, f. 230       Lyman, Richard       1977-1979         b. 13, f. 231       Ma       1977-1979         b. 13, f. 233       Mo-My       1937-1986         b. 13, f. 234       MacLean, Basil C.       1937-1986         b. 13, f. 235       MacLean, Carrie       1979-1987         Malloy, James	b. 12, f. 214	Kroger, Hilda	1953-1982
b. 12, f. 217 Lamont, Austin 1953-1954 b. 12, f. 218 Law, John T. and Mary Ellen 1954-1986 b. 12, f. 219 Lawrence and Memorial Associated Hospitals 1954-1967 b. 12, f. 220 Lee, Sidney 1980-1982 b. 12, f. 221 Leutwiler, Lester G. 1983-1986 b. 12, f. 222 Levin, Peter J. 1977-1982 See also: folder 282 Levy, Jay See: folder 229 b. 12, f. 223-225 Lindsley, George 1971-1987 b. 13, f. 226 Long, Diana 1983-1986 b. 13, f. 227 Long, Hilda 1967-1985 b. 13, f. 228 Ludlam, James 1955-1968 b. 13, f. 229 Lustman, Stanley 1978-1982 b. 13, f. 230 Lyman, Richard 1977-1979 b. 13, f. 231 Ma b. 13, f. 232 Me-Mi b. 13, f. 233 Mo-My b. 13, f. 234 MacLean, Basil C. 1937-1986 b. 13, f. 235 MacLean, Carrie 1979-1987 Malloy, James	b. 12, f. 215	La-Le	
b. 12, f. 218       Law, John T. and Mary Ellen       1954-1986         b. 12, f. 219       Lawrence and Memorial Associated Hospitals       1954-1967         b. 12, f. 220       Lee, Sidney       1980-1982         b. 12, f. 221       Leutwiler, Lester G.       1983-1986         b. 12, f. 222       Levin, Peter J.       1977-1982         See also: folder 282       See also: folder 282         b. 13, f. 223-225       Lindsley, George       1971-1987         b. 13, f. 226       Long, Diana       1983-1986         b. 13, f. 227       Long, Hilda       1967-1985         b. 13, f. 228       Ludlam, James       1955-1968         b. 13, f. 230       Lyman, Richard       1977-1979         b. 13, f. 231       Ma         b. 13, f. 232       Me-Mi         b. 13, f. 233       Mo-My         b. 13, f. 234       MacLean, Basil C.       1937-1986         b. 13, f. 235       MacLean, Carrie       1979-1987         Malloy, James	b. 12, f. 216	Li-Ly	
b. 12, f. 219       Lawrence and Memorial Associated Hospitals       1954-1967         b. 12, f. 220       Lee, Sidney       1980-1982         b. 12, f. 221       Leutwiler, Lester G.       1983-1986         b. 12, f. 222       Levin, Peter J.       1977-1982         See also: folder 282       Levy, Jay         See: folder 229       1971-1987         b. 13, f. 226       Long, Diana       1983-1986         b. 13, f. 227       Long, Hilda       1967-1985         b. 13, f. 228       Ludlam, James       1955-1968         b. 13, f. 229       Lustman, Stanley       1978-1982         b. 13, f. 230       Lyman, Richard       1977-1979         b. 13, f. 231       Ma       1977-1979         b. 13, f. 233       Mo-My       1937-1986         b. 13, f. 234       MacLean, Basil C.       1937-1986         b. 13, f. 235       MacLean, Carrie       1979-1987         Malloy, James       1979-1987	b. 12, f. 217	Lamont, Austin	1953-1954
b. 12, f. 220       Lee, Sidney       1980-1982         b. 12, f. 221       Leutwiler, Lester G.       1983-1986         b. 12, f. 222       Levin, Peter J. See also: folder 282       1977-1982         Levy, Jay See: folder 229       5. 12, f. 223-225       Lindsley, George       1971-1987         b. 13, f. 226       Long, Diana       1983-1986         b. 13, f. 227       Long, Hilda       1967-1985         b. 13, f. 228       Ludlam, James       1955-1968         b. 13, f. 229       Lustman, Stanley       1978-1982         b. 13, f. 230       Lyman, Richard       1977-1979         b. 13, f. 231       Ma         b. 13, f. 232       Me-Mi         b. 13, f. 233       Mo-My         b. 13, f. 234       MacLean, Basil C.       1937-1986         b. 13, f. 235       MacLean, Carrie       1979-1987         Malloy, James       1979-1987	b. 12, f. 218	Law, John T. and Mary Ellen	1954-1986
b. 12, f. 221 Leutwiler, Lester G. 1983-1986 b. 12, f. 222 Levin, Peter J. 1977-1982 See also: folder 282  Levy, Jay See: folder 229 b. 12, f. 223-225 Lindsley, George 1971-1987 b. 13, f. 226 Long, Diana 1983-1986 b. 13, f. 227 Long, Hilda 1967-1985 b. 13, f. 228 Ludlam, James 1955-1968 b. 13, f. 229 Lustman, Stanley 1978-1982 b. 13, f. 230 Lyman, Richard 1977-1979 b. 13, f. 231 Ma b. 13, f. 232 Me-Mi b. 13, f. 233 Mo-My b. 13, f. 234 MacLean, Basil C. 1937-1986 b. 13, f. 235 MacLean, Carrie 1979-1987 Malloy, James	b. 12, f. 219	Lawrence and Memorial Associated Hospitals	1954-1967
b. 12, f. 222       Levin, Peter J. See also: folder 282       1977-1982         Levy, Jay See: folder 229       1971-1987         b. 12, f. 223-225       Lindsley, George       1971-1987         b. 13, f. 226       Long, Diana       1983-1986         b. 13, f. 227       Long, Hilda       1967-1985         b. 13, f. 228       Ludlam, James       1955-1968         b. 13, f. 229       Lustman, Stanley       1978-1982         b. 13, f. 230       Lyman, Richard       1977-1979         b. 13, f. 231       Ma         b. 13, f. 232       Me-Mi         b. 13, f. 233       Mo-My         b. 13, f. 234       MacLean, Basil C.       1937-1986         b. 13, f. 235       MacLean, Carrie       1979-1987         Malloy, James       Malloy, James       1979-1987	b. 12, f. 220	Lee, Sidney	1980-1982
See also: folder 282         Levy, Jay         See: folder 229         b. 12, f. 223-225       Lindsley, George       1971-1987         b. 13, f. 226       Long, Diana       1983-1986         b. 13, f. 227       Long, Hilda       1967-1985         b. 13, f. 228       Ludlam, James       1955-1968         b. 13, f. 229       Lustman, Stanley       1978-1982         b. 13, f. 230       Lyman, Richard       1977-1979         b. 13, f. 231       Ma         b. 13, f. 232       Me-Mi         b. 13, f. 233       Mo-My         b. 13, f. 234       MacLean, Basil C.       1937-1986         b. 13, f. 235       MacLean, Carrie       1979-1987         Malloy, James       Malloy, James	b. 12, f. 221	Leutwiler, Lester G.	1983-1986
b. 12, f. 223-225       Lindsley, George       1971-1987         b. 13, f. 226       Long, Diana       1983-1986         b. 13, f. 227       Long, Hilda       1967-1985         b. 13, f. 228       Ludlam, James       1955-1968         b. 13, f. 229       Lustman, Stanley       1978-1982         b. 13, f. 230       Lyman, Richard       1977-1979         b. 13, f. 231       Ma         b. 13, f. 232       Me-Mi         b. 13, f. 233       Mo-My         b. 13, f. 234       MacLean, Basil C.       1937-1986         b. 13, f. 235       MacLean, Carrie       1979-1987         Malloy, James       Malloy, James	b. 12, f. 222		1977-1982
b. 13, f. 226 Long, Diana 1983-1986 b. 13, f. 227 Long, Hilda 1967-1985 b. 13, f. 228 Ludlam, James 1955-1968 b. 13, f. 229 Lustman, Stanley 1978-1982 b. 13, f. 230 Lyman, Richard 1977-1979 b. 13, f. 231 Ma b. 13, f. 232 Me-Mi b. 13, f. 233 Mo-My b. 13, f. 234 MacLean, Basil C. 1937-1986 b. 13, f. 235 MacLean, Carrie 1979-1987 Malloy, James			
b. 13, f. 227 Long, Hilda 1967-1985 b. 13, f. 228 Ludlam, James 1955-1968 b. 13, f. 229 Lustman, Stanley 1978-1982 b. 13, f. 230 Lyman, Richard 1977-1979 b. 13, f. 231 Ma b. 13, f. 232 Me-Mi b. 13, f. 233 Mo-My b. 13, f. 234 MacLean, Basil C. 1937-1986 b. 13, f. 235 MacLean, Carrie 1979-1987 Malloy, James		Levy, Jay	
b. 13, f. 228 Ludlam, James 1955-1968 b. 13, f. 229 Lustman, Stanley 1978-1982 b. 13, f. 230 Lyman, Richard 1977-1979 b. 13, f. 231 Ma b. 13, f. 232 Me-Mi b. 13, f. 233 Mo-My b. 13, f. 234 MacLean, Basil C. 1937-1986 b. 13, f. 235 MacLean, Carrie 1979-1987 Malloy, James	b. 12, f. 223-225	Levy, Jay See: <u>folder 229</u>	1971-1987
b. 13, f. 229 Lustman, Stanley b. 13, f. 230 Lyman, Richard 1977-1979 b. 13, f. 231 Ma b. 13, f. 232 Me-Mi b. 13, f. 233 Mo-My b. 13, f. 234 MacLean, Basil C. 1937-1986 b. 13, f. 235 MacLean, Carrie Malloy, James		Levy, Jay See: folder 229 Lindsley, George	
b. 13, f. 230       Lyman, Richard       1977-1979         b. 13, f. 231       Ma         b. 13, f. 232       Me-Mi         b. 13, f. 233       Mo-My         b. 13, f. 234       MacLean, Basil C.       1937-1986         b. 13, f. 235       MacLean, Carrie       1979-1987         Malloy, James       Malloy, James	b. 13, f. 226	Levy, Jay See: folder 229 Lindsley, George Long, Diana	1983-1986
b. 13, f. 231 Ma b. 13, f. 232 Me-Mi b. 13, f. 233 Mo-My b. 13, f. 234 MacLean, Basil C. 1937-1986 b. 13, f. 235 MacLean, Carrie 1979-1987 Malloy, James	b. 13, f. 226 b. 13, f. 227	Levy, Jay See: folder 229  Lindsley, George  Long, Diana  Long, Hilda	1983-1986 1967-1985
b. 13, f. 232 Me-Mi b. 13, f. 233 Mo-My b. 13, f. 234 MacLean, Basil C. 1937-1986 b. 13, f. 235 MacLean, Carrie 1979-1987 Malloy, James	b. 13, f. 226 b. 13, f. 227 b. 13, f. 228	Levy, Jay See: folder 229  Lindsley, George  Long, Diana  Long, Hilda  Ludlam, James	1983-1986 1967-1985 1955-1968
b. 13, f. 233 Mo-My b. 13, f. 234 MacLean , Basil C. 1937-1986 b. 13, f. 235 MacLean, Carrie 1979-1987 Malloy, James	b. 13, f. 226 b. 13, f. 227 b. 13, f. 228 b. 13, f. 229	Levy, Jay See: folder 229  Lindsley, George  Long, Diana  Long, Hilda  Ludlam, James  Lustman, Stanley	1983-1986 1967-1985 1955-1968 1978-1982
b. 13, f. 234 MacLean , Basil C. 1937-1986 b. 13, f. 235 MacLean, Carrie 1979-1987 Malloy, James	b. 13, f. 226 b. 13, f. 227 b. 13, f. 228 b. 13, f. 229 b. 13, f. 230	Levy, Jay See: folder 229  Lindsley, George  Long, Diana  Long, Hilda  Ludlam, James  Lustman, Stanley  Lyman, Richard	1983-1986 1967-1985 1955-1968 1978-1982
b. 13, f. 235 MacLean, Carrie 1979-1987 Malloy, James	b. 13, f. 226 b. 13, f. 227 b. 13, f. 228 b. 13, f. 229 b. 13, f. 230 b. 13, f. 231	Levy, Jay See: folder 229  Lindsley, George  Long, Diana  Long, Hilda  Ludlam, James  Lustman, Stanley  Lyman, Richard  Ma	1983-1986 1967-1985 1955-1968 1978-1982
Malloy, James	b. 13, f. 226 b. 13, f. 227 b. 13, f. 228 b. 13, f. 229 b. 13, f. 230 b. 13, f. 231 b. 13, f. 232	Levy, Jay See: folder 229  Lindsley, George  Long, Diana  Long, Hilda  Ludlam, James  Lustman, Stanley  Lyman, Richard  Ma  Me-Mi	1983-1986 1967-1985 1955-1968 1978-1982
	b. 13, f. 226 b. 13, f. 227 b. 13, f. 228 b. 13, f. 229 b. 13, f. 230 b. 13, f. 231 b. 13, f. 232 b. 13, f. 233	Levy, Jay See: folder 229  Lindsley, George  Long, Diana  Long, Hilda  Ludlam, James  Lustman, Stanley  Lyman, Richard  Ma  Me-Mi  Mo-My	1983-1986 1967-1985 1955-1968 1978-1982 1977-1979
b. 13, f. 236 1968-1976 1968-1976	b. 13, f. 226 b. 13, f. 227 b. 13, f. 228 b. 13, f. 229 b. 13, f. 230 b. 13, f. 231 b. 13, f. 232 b. 13, f. 233 b. 13, f. 234	Levy, Jay See: folder 229  Lindsley, George  Long, Diana  Long, Hilda  Ludlam, James  Lustman, Stanley  Lyman, Richard  Ma  Me-Mi  Mo-My  MacLean, Basil C.	1983-1986 1967-1985 1955-1968 1978-1982 1977-1979
	b. 13, f. 226 b. 13, f. 227 b. 13, f. 228 b. 13, f. 229 b. 13, f. 230 b. 13, f. 231 b. 13, f. 232 b. 13, f. 233 b. 13, f. 234	Levy, Jay See: folder 229  Lindsley, George  Long, Diana  Long, Hilda  Ludlam, James  Lustman, Stanley  Lyman, Richard  Ma  Me-Mi  Mo-My  MacLean, Basil C.  MacLean, Carrie	1983-1986 1967-1985 1955-1968 1978-1982 1977-1979

## Malloy, James (continued)

b. 14, f. 237-238	1977-1988	1977-1988
b. 14, f. 239	Mann, Kalman J.	1951-1981
b. 14, f. 240	Mannix, John R.	1984-1987
b. 14, f. 241	Manz family	1960-1987
b. 14, f. 242	Marina Cay [resort]	1979-1986
b. 14, f. 243	Marmor, Theodore R.	1979-1980
	Marsh, Robert J. See: folder 64	
b. 14, f. 244	Martin, Mabel G.	1961-1962
b. 14, f. 245	Maslan, Neal S.	1965-1987
b. 14, f. 246	Massachusetts General Hospital	1952-1984
b. 14, f. 247	Massachusetts Health Organization	1971-1974
b. 14, f. 248	Massey, Robert U.	1977-1988
b. 14, f. 249	Masur, Henry	1980-1987
b. 14, f. 250	Masur, Jack	1947-1969
b. 14, f. 251	Mawby, Russell G.	1979
b. 14, f. 252	May, Dennis P.	1981-1988
b. 14, f. 253	McCarter, John	1971-1972
b. 14, f. 254	McCarthy, Carol	1985-1988
b. 15, f. 255	McCollum, Robert	1977-1986
b. 15, f. 256	McLamb, J. D. and Frances	1976-1980
b. 15, f. 257-258	McMahon, John Alexander	1972-1988
b. 15, f. 259	McNerney, Walter	1965-1987
b. 15, f. 260	McNulty, Matthew F.	1969-1980
b. 15, f. 261	Medical Administrators Conference	1968-1987
b. 15, f. 262	Medical Superintendents' Club	1948-1950
	Meld, Murray See: Series II, folder 11	
b. 15, f. 263		1979

	Miller, Caroline Snoke	
	See: folder 357	
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>265</b>	Miller, Richard and Faith	1983-1988
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>266</b>	Miller, Robert	1985-1986
	Modern Hospital See: folder 108	
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>267</b>	Montgomery, Tom and Madeleine	1958-1980
b. 15, f. 268	Mood, Eric	1972-1987
b. 15, f. 269	Morris, Stephen	1972-1984
5. 13, 1. 207	Morrissey, Edward F.	1772 1704
b. 15, f. 270	1967-1977	1967-1977
		1707-1777
b. 16, f. 271-273	1978-1986, n.d.	
	Mosher, Carl L. See: folders 309-316	
b. 16, f. 274	Motameni, Saeed T.	1961-1978
b. 16, f. 275	Mulvihill, James	1981-1982
b. 16, f. 276	N	
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>277</b>	Nagle, Paul	1974-1977
b. 16, f. 278	Nassif, Raif E.	1972-1987
b. 16, f. 279	Nelson, Russell A.	1953-1983
b. 16, f. 280	New England Journal of Medicine English	1974-1982
b. 16, f. 281	New Haven Foundation	1976-1982
b. 16, f. 282	New Haven Health Care, Inc.	1972-1975
b. 16, f. 283	New York Academy of Medicine	1969-1974
b. 16, f. 284	New York State Health Preparedness Committee	1942
b. 17, f. 285	New Zealand	1972-1975
b. 17, f. 286	Newton, Dale	1977-1979
	Newton, Quigg See: folder 82	
		40/0 1075
b. 17, f. 287	Nicklas, John	1968-1975
b. 17, f. 288	0	

b. 18, f. 294	Ogrean, Richard	1966-1979
b. 18, f. 295	Olmsted, William and Jane	1954-1983
b. 18, f. 296	Olsen, Rex	1972-1988
b. 18, f. 297	O'Neil, Bernard J.	1975-1985
b. 18, f. 298	Oregon	1974
b. 18, f. 299	Owen, Jack	1975-1984
b. 18, f. 300	Ра	
b. 18, f. 301	Pe-Py	
b. 18, f. 302	Pellegrino, Edmund D.	1975-1978
b. 18, f. 303	Pennsylvania (state)	1973-1974
b. 18, f. 304	Peter, Laurence J. and Irene	1978-1979
b. 18, f. 305	Petersen, John R.	1965-1983
b. 18, f. 306	Piper, Kenneth M.	1972-1973
	Plumb, Elizabeth See: <u>folder 76</u>	
b. 18, f. 307	Pope, Liston	1977-1987
	Porterfield, John See: <u>folder 196</u>	
b. 18, f. 308	Prekup, Joseph T.	1967-1982
•	Presbyterian Hospital in Philadelphia See also: folders <u>336</u> , <u>347</u> , <u>315-316</u>	1962-1965
b. 19, f. 315-316	Presbyterian-University of Pennsylvania Medical Center	1965-1966
b. 19, f. 317	Price, Lori	1985-1986
b. 19, f. 318	Q	
b. 19, f. 319	Ra-Re	
b. 20, f. 320	Rh-Ror	
b. 20, f. 321	Ros-Ry	
b. 20, f. 322	Redlich, Frederick G.	1967-1968
F	Regional Visiting Nurse Agency, Inc.	
b. 20, f. 323	General	1977-1988

## Regional Visiting Nurse Agency, Inc. (continued)

b. 20, f. 324	Phelps Community Project Committee	1982-1988
b. 20, f. 325	Reilly family	1974-1986
b. 20, f. 326	Ribicoff, Abraham	1965-1974
b. 20, f. 327	Riggan family	1975-1987
b. 20, f. 328	Robert Wood Johnson Foundation	1972-1986
	Roberts, Elliot See: <u>folder 119</u>	
b. 20, f. 329	Robinson, Barclay	1967-1968
b. 20, f. 330	Robson, George Bernard	1962-1988
b. 20, f. 331	Roensch, Burns	1978-1988
	Roger, David E. See: folder 328	
b. 20, f. 332	Root, Wallace	1978-1988
b. 20, f. 333	Rorem, C. Rufus	1951-1969
b. 20, f. 334	Rosenfeld, E. D.	1965-1979
b. 20, f. 335	Roth, Russell	1969-1974
b. 21, f. 336	Rourke, Anthony J. J. and Dorothy	1953-1983
b. 21, f. 337-339	Rytand, David	1956-1988
b. 21, f. 340	Sa-Se	
b. 21, f. 341	Sh-Sl	
b. 21, f. 342	Sm-So	
b. 21, f. 343	Sp-Sw	
b. 21, f. 344	Samaritan Health Service See also: folders <u>269</u> , <u>306</u> , <u>308</u>	1972-1973
	Sams, Bruce Jones See: folder 363	
b. 21, f. 345	Scheffer, Victor	1979-1987
b. 22, f. 346	Schmidt, Alexander	1985-1986
b. 22, f. 347	Sebring, Orvel	1954-1965
b. 22, f. 348	Sheps, Cecil G.	1981-1987
b. 22, f. 349	Sigmond, Robert M.	1957-1982

b. 22, f. 350	Smith, C. Thomas	1978-1985
b. 22, f. 351	Smith, Carlton H.	1963-1984
	Smith, Claudia See: folder 324	
b. 22, f. 352	Snoke, Albert Thomas and Mary Teresa Flynn and family	1944-1988
b. 22, f. 353	Snoke, Barbara	1979-1988
b. 22, f. 354	Snoke, Frank M.	1969-1982
b. 22, f. 355	Snoke, John Arthur and Judith Houtz and family	1944-1988
b. 22, f. 356	Snoke, John Waldo and Helen A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.	1917-1942
b. 22, f. 357	Snoke, Michael D. and Caroline and family	1957-1988
b. 22, f. 358-361	Snoke, Parnie Storey, 1932-1978, n.d.	
b. 22, f. 362	Snoke family, 1962-1966, n.d.	
b. 23, f. 363	Society of Medical Administrators	1974-1987
b. 23, f. 364	Somers, Anne and Herman	1969-1987
b. 23, f. 365	Southern Illinois University	1971-1972
b. 23, f. 366	Sparks family	1980-1987
b. 23, f. 367	Spence, Moriarity and Schuster	1984-1985
b. 23, f. 368	Stagl, John M.	1974-1976
b. 23, f. 369	Stanford Medical Alumni Association	1975-1987
b. 23, f. 370	Stanford Medical Fund	1981-1987
b. 23, f. 371	Stanford University	1956-1986
	Stanford University Medical Center See: folders <u>5</u> , <u>34</u> , <u>37</u> , <u>95</u> , <u>109</u> , <u>111</u> , <u>337-339</u> , <u>414</u>	
b. 23, f. 372	Stelling, Henry and Elizabeth	1982-1987
b. 23, f. 373	Sterner, Eleanor	1976-1977
b. 23, f. 374	Stevenson, George A.	1951-1952
b. 23, f. 375	Stokes, Catherine See also: folder 40	1973-1987
b. 23, f. 376	Storey, Margaret Hamilton	1942-1951

b. 23, f. 377	Storey, Thomas A. and Parnie	1934-1943
b. 23, f. 378	Strathairn, Pamela	1979-1986
b. 23, f. 379	Stronach, William C.	1955-1963
b. 23, f. 380	Stuhl, Vera	1969-1975
b. 23, f. 381	Т	
b. 23, f. 382	Taylor, Cynthia	1983-1987
b. 23, f. 383	Terenzio, Joseph	1954-1980
b. 23, f. 384	Thalken, Thomas	1982
b. 24, f. 385	Thompson, John	1959-1986
b. 24, f. 386	Tilson, John Q., Jr.	1955-1987
b. 24, f. 387	Tripp, Edward	1974-1988
b. 24, f. 388	Trotman, Stanley S.	1958-1986
b. 24, f. 389	Trussell, Ray E. See also: folder 7	1965
b. 24, f. 390	Turner, J. Gilbert	1965-1966
L 0.4 C 204	II.	
b. 24, f. 391	U	
D. 24, T. 391	United States	
b. 24, f. 391 b. 24, f. 392		1966-1976
	United States	1966-1976 1942-1943
b. 24, f. 392	United States  Department of Health, Education, and Welfare	
b. 24, f. 392 b. 24, f. 393	United States  Department of Health, Education, and Welfare  Public Health Service	1942-1943
b. 24, f. 392 b. 24, f. 393 b. 24, f. 394	United States  Department of Health, Education, and Welfare  Public Health Service  United Way of Greater New Haven	1942-1943 1978-1987
b. 24, f. 392 b. 24, f. 393 b. 24, f. 394 b. 24, f. 395	United States  Department of Health, Education, and Welfare  Public Health Service  United Way of Greater New Haven  University of Delaware	1942-1943 1978-1987 1968-1969
b. 24, f. 392 b. 24, f. 393 b. 24, f. 394 b. 24, f. 395 b. 24, f. 396	United States  Department of Health, Education, and Welfare  Public Health Service  United Way of Greater New Haven  University of Delaware  University of Illinois	1942-1943 1978-1987 1968-1969 1986
b. 24, f. 392 b. 24, f. 393 b. 24, f. 394 b. 24, f. 395 b. 24, f. 396 b. 24, f. 397	United States  Department of Health, Education, and Welfare  Public Health Service  United Way of Greater New Haven  University of Delaware  University of Illinois  University of Kentucky	1942-1943 1978-1987 1968-1969 1986 1973
b. 24, f. 392 b. 24, f. 393 b. 24, f. 394 b. 24, f. 395 b. 24, f. 396 b. 24, f. 397 b. 24, f. 398	United States  Department of Health, Education, and Welfare  Public Health Service  United Way of Greater New Haven  University of Delaware  University of Illinois  University of Kentucky  University of Louisville Health Sciences Center	1942-1943 1978-1987 1968-1969 1986 1973
b. 24, f. 392 b. 24, f. 393 b. 24, f. 394 b. 24, f. 395 b. 24, f. 396 b. 24, f. 397 b. 24, f. 398 b. 24, f. 399	United States  Department of Health, Education, and Welfare  Public Health Service  United Way of Greater New Haven  University of Delaware  University of Illinois  University of Kentucky  University of Louisville Health Sciences Center  University of Toledo Law Review	1942-1943 1978-1987 1968-1969 1986 1973
b. 24, f. 392 b. 24, f. 393 b. 24, f. 394 b. 24, f. 395 b. 24, f. 396 b. 24, f. 397 b. 24, f. 398 b. 24, f. 399 b. 25, f. 400	United States Department of Health, Education, and Welfare Public Health Service United Way of Greater New Haven University of Delaware University of Illinois University of Kentucky University of Louisville Health Sciences Center University of Toledo Law Review V	1942-1943 1978-1987 1968-1969 1986 1973 1973-1975
b. 24, f. 392 b. 24, f. 393 b. 24, f. 394 b. 24, f. 395 b. 24, f. 396 b. 24, f. 397 b. 24, f. 398 b. 24, f. 399 b. 25, f. 400 b. 25, f. 401	United States Department of Health, Education, and Welfare Public Health Service United Way of Greater New Haven University of Delaware University of Illinois University of Kentucky University of Louisville Health Sciences Center University of Toledo Law Review V Van Syckle, Guy W.	1942-1943 1978-1987 1968-1969 1986 1973 1973-1975
b. 24, f. 392 b. 24, f. 393 b. 24, f. 394 b. 24, f. 395 b. 24, f. 396 b. 24, f. 397 b. 24, f. 398 b. 24, f. 399 b. 25, f. 400 b. 25, f. 401 b. 25, f. 402	United States Department of Health, Education, and Welfare Public Health Service United Way of Greater New Haven University of Delaware University of Illinois University of Kentucky University of Louisville Health Sciences Center University of Toledo Law Review V Van Syckle, Guy W. Wa-We	1942-1943 1978-1987 1968-1969 1986 1973 1973-1975

b. 25, f. 405	Washington State Historical Society	1979-1984
b. 25, f. 406	Webb, Samuel	1981-1982
	Webb, William	
	See: folder 204	
b. 25, f. 407	Wedmore, Barbara and Richard	1978-1987
b. 25, f. 408	Weeks, Lewis [re: oral history]	1986-1988
b. 25, f. 409	Welch, Harold	1956-1985
b. 25, f. 410	Wells, Ruth	1966-1987
b. 25, f. 411	Wenkert, Walter	1973-1974
b. 25, f. 412	Westbury, Stuart A.	1982-1987
b. 25, f. 413	Whalen, Brian	1968-1973
b. 25, f. 414	Wheeler, E. Todd	1956-1987
b. 26, f. 415	White, Thomas	1986
b. 26, f. 416	Wiggin, Frederick H.	1945-1961
b. 26, f. 417	Williams, Kenneth J.	1963-1972
b. 26, f. 418	Williamson, Kenneth	1963-1972
b. 26, f. 419	Wilson, David and Elizabeth	1972-1988
b. 26, f. 420	Wilson, William	1954-1988
b. 26, f. 421	Winthrop, Stimson, Putnam, and Roberts [attorneys for Bristol-Myers]	1968
b. 26, f. 422	Wisconsin (state)	1971-1972
b. 26, f. 423	Womer, Charles	1966-1976
b. 26, f. 424	Worcester City Hospital	1956-1962
b. 26, f. 425	Wright, Gardner F.	1983-1988
b. 26, f. 426	Y	
b. 26, f. 427	Yale-New Haven Hospital	1965-1984
b. 26, f. 428	Yale-New Haven Hospital Auxiliary	1968-1987
b. 26, f. 429	Yale University See also: folder 322	1946-1988
b. 26, f. 430	Yale University Press	1985-1988
b. 27, f. 431	Yoder, Franklin D.	1970
b. 27, f. 432	Yokogawa, Kachiko	1982-1986

b. 27, f. 433	Yoshida, Yukio	1964-1988
b. 27, f. 434	Z	
b. 27, f. 435	Ziebell, Harold O.	1972
b. 27, f. 436	Unidentified	

#### **Series II: WRITINGS, 1937-1988**

Series II is composed of drafts and printed copies of Albert Snoke's writings, which take the form of books, articles, reviews, speeches, and reports. As a consultant to numerous hospitals and medical centers, Snoke was called upon to supply written reports. These are arranged at the beginning of the series under the heading "Consultations." The files here are arranged in chronological order and for an individual consultation the file may include background material and notes as well as drafts and the completed report. A large number of reports concern medical institutions in Connecticut and Illinois. There is also a major report to the Health Sciences Education Committee of the Council on Public Higher Education of the Commonwealth of Kentucky.

Files for writings listed by Snoke in his bibliography, a copy of which may be found in box 48, folder 5, are arranged after the consultations under the heading "Bibliographic items." These files are arranged in numerical order according to Snoke's numbering system. Not all bibliographic items, however, are represented in the papers. The files are basically in chronological order. Snoke has included in his bibliography articles and addresses, as well as some formal reports and memoranda, such as those prepared for the Select Advisory Panel on Human Service Organization of the Connecticut Association for Human Services or for the governor of Illinois.

Files for speeches and writings not included in Snoke's bibliography are arranged under the heading "Non-bibliographic items" in chronological order. The documentation for many of these items is briefer or less formal than those in the bibliography. The files may only contain an outline or notes for a talk or a brief typescript for a book review. Since, however, Snoke's bibliography includes only two titles published after 1975, files for some "non-bibliographic" items are similar to those included on the bibliography. There are extensive materials for Snoke's attempts to write a book on implementing a national health care program in the late 1970s and early 1980s and other materials for his 1987 volume, Hospitals, Health, and People. There are also files for a 1980 history of the Medical Administrators Conference, an oral history for the American Hospital Association, and the outlines and drafts for a second book.

#### Consultations

b. 28, f. 1	The Society of the New York Hospital and Cornell University Medical College	e 1942
b. 28, f. 2	Dearborn Hospital Commission	1945
b. 28, f. 3	Report of SurveyHospitals of Utica, New York	1945
b. 28, f. 4	University of IllinoisResearch and Educational Hospitals; Additions and Improvements	1947
	Greater Boston Community Survey, Hospital Division	
b. 28, f. 5	Second draft	1948
b. 28, f. 6	Final draft	1949
b. 28, f. 7	Published report	1949
b. 28, f. 8	Reports of the Hospital Council relative to the Survey, Hospital Division	1949-1950
b. 28, f. 9	A Survey of the Worcester City Hospital and the Belmont Hospital of Worcester, Massachusetts	1952
b. 28, f. 10	A Survey of the Southern New London County Community Hospital Facilities	s 1954

#### Consultations (continued)

b. 29, f. 11	A Survey of the Windham Community Memorial Hospital, Inc., Willimantic, Connecticut	1957
b. 29, f. 12	Report to the County Council, County of Charleston, South Carolina	1960
b. <b>29</b> , f. <b>13</b>	A Program for Planning a Medical Center for the American University of Beirut	1960
b. 29, f. 14	A Survey of the William W. Backus Hospital	1961
b. <b>29</b> , f. <b>15</b>	A Survey of the Lawrence and Memorial Hospitals See also: Series I, folders 10, 190, 219, 241, 321 (Ryle)	1965
	A Report on the Pacific Medical Center	1968
b. <b>29</b> , f. <b>16</b>	Report	1968
b. 29, f. 17	Background material	1961-1968
	A Report on the Major Hospitals of the Province of Saskatchewan; Presented to the Minister of Health	I
b. 29, f. 18	Final copy	1968
b. 30, f. 19	Background material and notes, ca.	1957-1968
	A Report on the Cook County Health Care Institutions See also: Series I, folders 162, 196, 289-293, 341 (Sibley), 413	
b. 30, f. 20-21	Final copy	1968
b. 30, f. 20-21 b. 30, f. 22-27	Final copy  Background material, 1939	1968 1964-1968
b. 30, f. 22-27	Background material, 1939	1964-1968
b. 30, f. 22-27 b. 31, f. 28-30	Background material, 1939  Background material	1964-1968 1964-1968
b. 30, f. 22-27 b. 31, f. 28-30 b. 31, f. 31	Background material, 1939  Background material  Drafts	1964-1968 1964-1968
b. 30, f. 22-27 b. 31, f. 28-30 b. 31, f. 31	Background material, 1939  Background material  Drafts  Notes, 1968 Jun-Aug, n.d.  A Report to the Joint Study Committee of the Northwest Region of	1964-1968 1964-1968
b. 30, f. 22-27 b. 31, f. 28-30 b. 31, f. 31 b. 31, f. 32-35	Background material, 1939  Background material  Drafts  Notes, 1968 Jun-Aug, n.d.  A Report to the Joint Study Committee of the Northwest Region of Connecticut	1964-1968 1964-1968 1968
b. 30, f. 22-27 b. 31, f. 28-30 b. 31, f. 31 b. 31, f. 32-35	Background material, 1939  Background material  Drafts  Notes, 1968 Jun-Aug, n.d.  A Report to the Joint Study Committee of the Northwest Region of Connecticut  Final copy See also: Series I, folders 29 (Beloff and Bergeron), 91, 125 (Elling), 137, 142, 149 (Green, Lee), 190, 200 (Kellogg), 215 (Lewis, George), 216	1964-1968 1964-1968 1968
b. 30, f. 22-27 b. 31, f. 28-30 b. 31, f. 31 b. 31, f. 32-35	Background material, 1939  Background material  Drafts  Notes, 1968 Jun-Aug, n.d.  A Report to the Joint Study Committee of the Northwest Region of Connecticut  Final copy See also: Series I, folders 29 (Beloff and Bergeron), 91, 125 (Elling), 137, 142, 149 (Green, Lee), 190, 200 (Kellogg), 215 (Lewis, George), 216 (Litchfield), 287, 300 (Patterson), 343 (Sternlof)	1964-1968 1964-1968 1968
b. 30, f. 22-27 b. 31, f. 28-30 b. 31, f. 31 b. 31, f. 32-35 b. 31, f. 36	Background material, 1939  Background material  Drafts  Notes, 1968 Jun-Aug, n.d.  A Report to the Joint Study Committee of the Northwest Region of Connecticut  Final copy See also: Series I, folders 29 (Beloff and Bergeron), 91, 125 (Elling), 137, 142, 149 (Green, Lee), 190, 200 (Kellogg), 215 (Lewis, George), 216 (Litchfield), 287, 300 (Patterson), 343 (Sternlof)  Background material and notes	1964-1968 1964-1968 1968 1969
b. 30, f. 22-27 b. 31, f. 28-30 b. 31, f. 31 b. 31, f. 32-35 b. 31, f. 36	Background material, 1939  Background material  Drafts  Notes, 1968 Jun-Aug, n.d.  A Report to the Joint Study Committee of the Northwest Region of Connecticut  Final copy See also: Series I, folders 29 (Beloff and Bergeron), 91, 125 (Elling), 137, 142, 149 (Green, Lee), 190, 200 (Kellogg), 215 (Lewis, George), 216 (Litchfield), 287, 300 (Patterson), 343 (Sternlof)  Background material and notes  General	1964-1968 1964-1968 1968 1969

#### Consultations (continued)

A Report to the Health Sciences Education Committee of the Council on Public Higher Education of the Commonwealth of Kentucky on Health Sciences Education and Manpower in the Commonwealth of Kentucky

	Sciences Education and Manpower in the Commonwealth of Kentucky	
b. 32, f. 41	Final copy	1973
	See also: Series I, folders <u>40</u> , <u>127</u> , <u>132</u> , <u>204</u> , <u>375</u> , <u>397</u> , <u>398</u>	
	Background material	
b. 32, f. 42	General	1970-1973
b. 32, f. 43	Eastern Kentucky University	1973
b. 32, f. 44	Falls Region	1973
b. 32, f. 45	Louisville General Hospital	1972-1973
b. 32, f. 46	University of Kentucky	1972
b. 32, f. 47	University of Louisville	1973-1975
b. 32, f. 48	Notes	1973
	University of Illinois Hospital	
b. 32, f. 49	Final copy	1986
	See also: Series I, folders <u>236</u> , <u>346</u> , <u>396</u>	
	Background material	
b. 32, f. 50-51	1980-1981	1980-1981
b. 33, f. 52-56	1983-1986	1983-1986
I	Bibliographic items	
b. 34, f. 57	1. Stages, Prognosis and Duration of Glomerular Nephritis in Childhood	1937
b. 34, f. 58	2. The Normal Addis Sediment Count in Children	1938
b. 34, f. 59	3. Prognosis of Glomerular Nephritis in Childhood	1939
b. 34, f. 60	4. Decentralized Refrigeration and Ice Making in Hospitals	1940
b. 34, f. 61	5. Ether Economy or Waste?	1940-1941
b. 34, f. 62	6. You Ought to Autoclave	1942
b. 34, f. 63	8. Standard Insurance Report Forms	1944
b. 34, f. 64	9. Modern Utility Room	1944
b. 34, f. 65	9a. Who is Regimenting Now?	1944
b. 34, f. 66	10. Hospital Service and X-Ray	1944
b. 34, f. 67	11. Flat Rate, All Inclusive Plan May Be the Answer in Welfare Out-Patient Care	1945

# Bibliographic items (continued)

b. 34, f. 68	12. Three Procedures that Help Curb Airborne Infection	1945
b. 34, f. 69	13. RatesQuoted at Cost and Adjusted to Patient's Financial Condition	1947
b. 34, f. 70	14. A Hospital Rooming-in Unit for Newborns and Mothers	1948
b. 34, f. 71	17. Three Viewpoints on Hospital Costs	1951
b. 34, f. 72	18. Cooperation between Medical and Administrative Staffs (to reduce hospital costs)	1952
b. 34, f. 73	19. A Step Forward in Hospital-Physician Relationships	1953
b. 34, f. 74	20. The Shortage of Nurses	1953
b. 34, f. 75	21. The Role of the Hospital in the Medical Care of Tomorrow's Patient	1953-1954
b. 34, f. 76	22. Hospital-Physician Relationships	1954
b. 34, f. 77	23. Horse and Buggy Days	1954
b. 34, f. 78	24. Hospital Administration is a ProfessionNot a Business	1954-1955
b. 34, f. 79	25. Design for Future Health Needs	1955
b. 34, f. 80	26. A Challenge to Physicians and Hospitals	1955
b. 34, f. 81	27. Nursing Service and Education	1956
b. 34, f. 82	28. Hospital Practice of MedicineA Cliche for Today	1957
b. 34, f. 83	30. HospitalsTheir Current and Future Problems	1957
b. 34, f. 84	31. The Future Role of Hospitals in Medical Care	1958
b. 34, f. 85	32. Recommendations of the American Hospital Association	1958
b. 34, f. 86	33. The Responsibility of Hospitals for Nursing Service	1958
b. 34, f. 87	34. Financial Relationships Between Radiologists and Hospitals	1958
b. 34, f. 88	35. The Teaching HospitalIts Responsibilities and Conflicts	1960
b. 34, f. 89	35a. Internship Debate	1961
b. 34, f. 90	36. Meeting Your Responsibility for High Quality Care	1961
b. 34, f. 91	36a. Planning for Connecticut Regional Planning Through Partnership of Voluntary and Governmental Agencies	1961
b. 34, f. 92	36b. Organization for Health Care for the Sixties	1961
b. 34, f. 93	37. The Teaching Hospital	1961-1962
b. 34, f. 94	37a. Restricting Diagnostic Radiology to In-Patients Doesn't Make Sense	1962
b. 34, f. 95	38. How Kerr-Mills Works in Connecticut	1963
b. 34, f. 96	38a. The Role of the Hospital in ResearchBystander or Participant?	1963-1964

# Bibliographic items (continued)

b. 34, f. 97	39. Health Care of the Aged	1963
b. 34, f. 98	40. Financial Relationships Between Radiologists and Hospitals	1964
b. 34, f. 99	41. Hospitals and Human Rights	1965
b. 34, f. 100	41a. Distinguished Service Award Interview with A. W. Snoke, M. D.	1965-1966
b. 34, f. 101	41b. American Hospital Association Distinguished Service Award Speech	1965
b. 34, f. 102	42. The Changing Philosophy of Hospital Economics	1966
b. 34, f. 103	43. Challenge to Health Care Leaders: Stop Fighting and Start Leading	1966
b. 34, f. 104	45. Medicare Year One: A Critical Appraisal	1967
b. 34, f. 105	46. Local, Regional, and National Hospital Planning: The Role of the Teaching Hospital	1967-1968
b. 34, f. 106	47. The  Unsolved  Problem  of the  Career  Professional  in the  Establishment  of  National  Health  Policy	1969
b. 35, f. 107	48. The Practicing Physician's Role in Hospital ManagementA Consultant's View	1969-1972
b. 35, f. 108	49. Teaching and Research Facilities	1969
b. 35, f. 109	50. Involving Physicians in Hospital Management	1970
b. 35, f. 110	51. The Response of Public Health to a Changing World	1970
b. 35, f. 111	52. Regional Planning: Pious Platitude or Practical Implementation	1970
b. 35, f. 112	53a. Comprehensive Health Planning, State of Illinois	1970-1972
b. 35, f. 113	53b. Report of the Inter-Agency Task Force on Long-Term Care Facilities	1971
b. <b>35</b> , f. <b>114</b>	53c. Cooperative Study of Health Manpower Licensure Rules, Regulations, and Procedures	1972
b. 35, f. 115	53d. The Illinois Program for Services to the Aging	1972
b. 35, f. 116	53f. Health Services Coordination Program of Northeastern Illinois	1971
b. 35, f. 117	53h. Comprehensive Health Planning and Administrative Objectives	1973
b. 35, f. 118	53i. Illinois Health Program, 1969-1973	1973
b. <b>35</b> , f. <b>119</b>	54. The Responsibility of the Health Establishment for the Health Care of People	1972
b. 35, f. 120-121	55. Health and Social Services in the State of Illinois See also: <u>Series I, folder 293</u>	1972
b. 35, f. 122	56. The Role and Responsibility of a State in Promoting Good Health for its People	1972

## Bibliographic items (continued)

b. 35, f. 123	57. The Containment of Health Costs and Improvement of the Management, Quality and Delivery of Health and Social Services in Connecticut. A Proposal to Governor Meskill	1973
b. 35, f. 124	58. Hospitals and State Government: A Conversation with Albert W. Snoke, M. D.	1973
b. 36, f. 125	59. The Future of the Connecticut Regional Medical Program	1973
b. 36, f. 126	60. Health Care DeliveryA Blueprint for Change	1974
b. <b>36</b> , f. <b>127</b>	60a. 50th AnniversaryInternational Scout Jamboree at Copenhagen, Denmark	1975
b. 36, f. 128	61a,b. The Role of the State in the Health and Welfare of its People: Forward and Introduction	1975
b. 36, f. 129	61c. The Role of the State in the Health and Welfare of its People: RegionalizationOptions for Health Service Areas in Connecticut	1975
b. 36, f. 130	61d. The Role of the State in the Health and Welfare of its People: Planning for Health Affairs and the Impact Thereon of P. L. 93-641	1975
	61e. The State Role in the Regulation of the Health Delivery System See: folder 132	
b. <b>36</b> , f. <b>131</b>	61f. The Role of the State in the Health and Welfare of its People: The Organization and Administration of a State for Health and Social Affairs	1975
	61g. Recommendation for the State of Connecticut submitted to the Executive Director of the New Haven Health Care, Inc., 1975 Jun See: Series I, folder 117	9
b. 36, f. 132	62. The State Role in the Regulation of the Health Delivery System	1975
b. 36, f. 133	63. Linking Private, Public Energies in Health and Welfare Planning	1976
b. 36, f. 134	64. The Connecticut Regional Medical ProgramAn Editorial	1976
b. <b>36</b> , f. <b>135</b>	65. Regionalization in the State of Connecticut	1976
b. 37, f. 136	66. A Guide to Health Facilities, Personnel and Management. The Future	1976-1977
b. 37, f. 137	67. The Improvement of Health and Social Services (Human Services) in the State of Connecticut	1977
b. 37, f. 138	68. Improving the Delivery of Health and Social Services (Human Services) by the State of Connecticut	1977
b. 37, f. 139	69. Memorandum on "Public Guaranteed Health Protection"	1978
b. 37, f. 140	70. Let's Challenge the Government for a Change!	1978
b. 37, f. 141	71. The Stanford University Teaching Hospital	1979
b. 37, f. 142	72. National Health Insurance: How Can It Be Successfully Implemented?	1979
b. 37, f. 143	73. What Good is Legislationor Planningif we Can't Make it Work?	1981-1982

## Non-bibliographic items

b. 37, f. 144	1939 English	1939
b. 37, f. 145	1948 English	1948
b. 37, f. 146	1951 English	1951
b. 37, f. 147	1952 English	1952
b. 37, f. 148	1953 English	1953
b. 37, f. 149	1954 English	1954
b. 37, f. 150	1955 English	1955
b. 37, f. 151	1955, Current Legal Status of Hospital-Physician Relations	1955
b. 37, f. 152	1956 English	1956
b. 37, f. 153	1957 English	1957
b. 37, f. 154	1958-1959	1958-1959
b. 37, f. 154 b. 37, f. 155	1958-1959 1960-1961	1958-1959 1960-1961
b. 37, f. 155	1960-1961	1960-1961
b. 37, f. 155 b. 37, f. 156	1960-1961 1961, Principles of Hospital-Radiologist Relationships	1960-1961 1961
b. 37, f. 155 b. 37, f. 156 b. 37, f. 157	1960-1961 1961, Principles of Hospital-Radiologist Relationships 1962-1963 1964	1960-1961 1961 1962-1963
b. 37, f. 155 b. 37, f. 156 b. 37, f. 157 b. 37, f. 158	1960-1961  1961, Principles of Hospital-Radiologist Relationships  1962-1963  1964 English	1960-1961 1961 1962-1963 1964
b. 37, f. 155 b. 37, f. 156 b. 37, f. 157 b. 37, f. 158 b. 38, f. 159	1960-1961  1961, Principles of Hospital-Radiologist Relationships  1962-1963  1964 English  1965 English	1960-1961 1961 1962-1963 1964
b. 37, f. 155 b. 37, f. 156 b. 37, f. 157 b. 37, f. 158 b. 38, f. 159 b. 38, f. 160-161	1960-1961  1961, Principles of Hospital-Radiologist Relationships  1962-1963  1964 English  1965 English  1967-1968	1960-1961 1961 1962-1963 1964 1965
b. 37, f. 155 b. 37, f. 156 b. 37, f. 157 b. 37, f. 158 b. 38, f. 159 b. 38, f. 160-161 b. 38, f. 162	1960-1961  1961, Principles of Hospital-Radiologist Relationships  1962-1963  1964 English  1965 English  1967-1968  1969 English	1960-1961 1961 1962-1963 1964 1965 1967-1968

## Non-bibliographic items (continued)

b. 38, f. 166	1975 English	1975
b. 38, f. 167	1975, A Voluntary State Organization for the Health and Welfare of People	1975
b. 38, f. 168	1977 English	1977
b. 38, f. 169	1978-1979	1978-1979
b. 38, f. 170-172	1978-1981, Proposed book on the implementation of a national health care program See also: Series I, folders 70, 82, 98, 102, 128, 147, 152, 255, 280, 385, 387	1978-1981
b. 39, f. 173-174	1980 English	
b. 39, f. 175	1981-1982	1981-1982
b. <b>39</b> , f. <b>176</b>	1984 English	1984
b. 39, f. 177	1987 English	1987
	1987, Hospitals, Health, and People	
b. 39, f. 178	Final copy	
	See also: Series I, folders <u>17</u> , <u>121</u> , <u>166-167</u> , <u>257-258</u> , <u>387</u> , <u>430</u>	
b. 39, f. 179	See also: Series I, folders <u>17</u> , <u>121</u> , <u>166-167</u> , <u>257-258</u> , <u>387</u> , <u>430</u> Drafts for dedication	
b. 39, f. 179 b. 39, f. 180		
	Drafts for dedication	
b. 39, f. 180	Drafts for dedication  Drafts [may also have been used for the Oral history]  Drafts  Comments by James Hague on chapter draft of Hospitals, health, and People 1 Audiocassette	
b. 39, f. 180 b. 39, f. 181	Drafts for dedication  Drafts [may also have been used for the Oral history]  Drafts  Comments by James Hague on chapter draft of Hospitals, health, and People	
b. 39, f. 180 b. 39, f. 181	Drafts [may also have been used for the Oral history]  Drafts  Comments by James Hague on chapter draft of Hospitals, health, and People 1 Audiocassette  Original audiovisual materials, as well as preservation and duplicating masters, may not be played. Researchers must consult use copies, or if none exist must pay for a use copy, which is retained by the repository. Researchers wishing to obtain an additional copy for their personal use should consult Copying Services information on the Manuscripts and	

## Non-bibliographic items (continued)

b. <b>59</b>	1987, Telephone Talk [WELI radio interview and call-in program concerning <i>Hospitals, Health, and People</i> ]  1 Audiocassette
	Original audiovisual materials, as well as preservation and duplicating masters, may not be played. Researchers must consult use copies, or if none exist must pay for a use copy, which is retained by the repository. Researchers wishing to obtain an additional copy for their personal use should consult Copying Services information on the Manuscripts and Archives web site.
b. 40, f. 184-185	1987, oral history
b. 40, f. 186-187	1988, proposed "book no. 2"
b. 40, f. 188	n.d., containment of health costs: rate review commissions

#### Series III: TOPICAL FILES, 1937-1982

This series is composed of files dealing with particular subjects of interest to Snoke during his long career in health care administration. For any particular topic the files may include background material in the form of brochures, pamphlets, reports, and the like (though readily available published materials have been removed from the collection), correspondence, notes, and memoranda.

The series begins with files on health planning which relate to Snoke's general interest in federal legislation dealing with comprehensive state health planning agencies and national health insurance. The series continues with files specifically concerning health planning in Connecticut, which relate to attempts during the late 1960s and 1970s to reorganize the structure of state government. Of particular concern was the regionalization of state medical programs and the adequate protection of human resources. Snoke at this time served on the Select Advisory Panel of the Connecticut Association for Human Services, and material in these files documents the work of the panel.

Material filed under the heading "Hospital Administration" concerns the proper relationship between hospitals and physicians. Professional associations for medical specialists contended that doctors could not be salaried staff of a hospital. Thus for a hospital to have physicians as paid staff amounted to the unethical corporate practice of medicine. Through the 1950s and early 1960s, Snoke was involved in attempts by the American Hospital Association to achieve harmonious relationships with medical specialists and to attempt to define common ground for negotiating financial relationships between hospitals and anesthesiologists, pathologists, and radiologists. The files include position papers and background material, including materials from Snoke's participation in the "Iowa Case," where the issue of corporate practice of medicine was actually brought to trial.

The remaining files in the series date from Snoke's service as coordinator of health services in Illinois. They include information on health planning agencies in different regions around the state as well as on particular issues such as cost containment. Files on a conference on the role of the state in health planning, convened by the governor of Illinois, include a copy of the notebook given to each conference participant and the transcript of the proceedings.

	Health planning [background material]	
b. <b>41,</b> f. <b>1</b>	Comprehensive Health Planning (PL89-749)	1966-1967
b. 41, f. 2	Comprehensive Health Planning Agencies	1972-1973
b. 41, f. 3	National Health Insurance	1975-1983
b. 41, f. 4-5	National Health Planning and Resources Development Act (PL93-641)	1974-1979
	Connecticut health planning [special concern with state reorganization in the 1970s-early 1980s]	
	General	
b. <b>41</b> , f. 6	1971-1982	1971-1982
b. 41, f. 6 b. 41, f. 7	1971-1982 1976 English	1971-1982 1976
	1976	
	1976 English	

# Connecticut health planning [special concern with state reorgani [...] > Connecticut (state) (continued)

b. 42, f. 10	Human Resources Reorganization Commission	1977-1979
	Connecticut Association for Human Services. Select Advisory Panel	
b. 42, f. 11-12	Correspondence	1976-1977
b. 42, f. 13	Report	1977
	Connecticut Regional Medical Program	
	See also: Series I, folders <u>74</u> , <u>270</u> , <u>271-273</u>	
b. 42, f. 14	1967-1968	1967-1968
b. 42, f. 15	1973 English	1973
b. 42, f. 16	Connecticut regionalization	1975-1976
b. 42, f. 17	Notes	1937-1982
	Hospital Administration [special concern with hospital-physician relationships]	
b. 43, f. 18-21	Hospital-physician relationships, 1947-1983, n.d.	
	See also: Series I, folders <u>10-15</u> , <u>20</u> , <u>60 (Clark)</u> , <u>374</u>	
b. 43, f. 22	Anesthesiology	1951-1961
b. 43, f. 23	Corporate practice of medicine	1955-1963
b. 43, f. 24	Corporate practice of medicine: rulings by states' attorneys general	1950-1962
b. 43, f. 25-27	lowa case See also: Series I, folders <u>10-15</u> , <u>20</u> , <u>100</u> , <u>190</u> , <u>165</u> , <u>166-167</u> , <u>215</u> , <u>386</u>	1954-1957
b. 44, f. 28	Medicare	1965-1966
b. 44, f. 29	Nursing	1956-1957
b. 44, f. 30	Pathology See also: Series I, folder 23	1938-1984
b. 44, f. 31	Principles of reimbursement	1951-1953
b. 44, f. 32-33	Radiology See also: Series I, folders 9, <u>10-15</u> , <u>84</u> , <u>108</u> , <u>150</u> , <u>170</u> , <u>210</u> , <u>386</u>	1945-1972
	Illinois Coordinator of Health Services	
	See also: Series I, folders <u>35</u> , <u>39</u> , <u>114</u> , <u>122</u> , <u>134</u> , <u>138</u> , <u>180</u> , <u>187</u> , <u>223-225</u> , <u>253</u> , <u>431</u> , <u>435</u>	
	Comprehensive health planning [background material]	
b. 45, f. 34-35	General	1968-1972
b. 45, f. 36-39	Institute of Government and Public Affairs	

Illinois Coordinator of Health Services > Comprehensive health planning [background material] > Mood, Eric (continued)

b. 45, f. 40	Comprehensive Health Planning and the Environment in Illinois	1972
b. <b>45,</b> f. <b>41</b>	Environmental Health in Illinois	1972
b. <b>45,</b> f. <b>42</b>	Memoranda	1971-1972
	Comprehensive State Health Planning Agency	
b. 45, f. 43	Background material	1966-1971
b. <b>45,</b> f. <b>44</b>	Reports	1972
	Comprehensive State Health Planning Agency, Advisory Council	
b. 46, f. 45	General	1972
b. 46, f. 46-48	Reference manual	1972
b. 46, f. 49	Cook County	1971-1972
	Costs and cost containment	
b. 46, f. 50	Background material	1971-1972
b. 46, f. 51	Memoranda	1971-1972
b. 46, f. 52	Northeastern Illinois	1971
b. 46, f. 53	People Services Task Force	1972-1973
	The Role and Responsibility of a State in Promoting Good Health for Its People (Governor's Invitational Conference)	
b. 46, f. 54	Participants' notebook, 1972 Feb	
b. 47, f. 55-59	Edited transcript and Ogilvie's remarks, 1972 Feb	
	Photographs	
	See: <u>Series V, folder 27</u>	

# Series IV: Personal and Family Papers, 1861-1988

This series is composed of papers and memorabilia of several Hamilton, Snoke and Storey family members. The papers have been grouped by family or individual and then arranged alphabetically by type of material. The series includes several types of personal papers of Albert Snoke, such as biographical sketches, articles about him, and travel diaries. There is also a significant quantity of material relating to Parnie Storey Snoke, including her correspondence, research notes, files from her civic activities, and school memorabilia. Filed under various members of the Storey family are several types of material which relate to Palo Alto, California and Stanford University. The oldest material in the series is that for Riley Storey and includes diaries kept by him during his military service in the Civil War.

b. 48, f. 1	Hamilton family, n.d.	
	Snoke, Albert	
b. 48, f. 2	Address book	1964
b. 48, f. 3	Articles about, ca.	1946-1972
b. 48, f. 4	Awards, ca.	1933-1986
	See also: Oversize, folders <u>2-3</u>	
b. 48, f. 5	Bibliography	1937-1987
b. 48, f. 6	Biographical sketch, ca.	1946-1984
	See also: <u>Series II, folder 184</u>	
	Certificates	
	See: Oversize, folders <u>2-3</u>	
b. 48, f. 7	Christmas cards, Snoke family	1939-1972
b. 48, f. 8	Clippings about, ca.	1944-1986
b. 48, f. 9	Illinois [clippings, publicity]	1969-1974
b. 48, f. 10	Log of telephone messages	1983
b. 48, f. 11	Memorabilia	1951-1978
b. 48, f. 12	School	1920-1979
b. 48, f. 13-15	Travel diaries and letters, 1973	1977-1978
b. 49, f. 16	Snoke, Frank McElwain: "Some Snoke Families,"	1979
	Snoke, Parnie Storey	
	General files	
b. 49, f. 17	A-L, ca.	1924-1972
b. 49, f. 18	M-Z, ca.	1929-1966
b. 49, f. 19	American Hospital Association, ca.	1952-1958
b. 49, f. 20	Delta Gamma, ca.	1942-1958

# Snoke, Parnie Storey > General files (continued)

b. 49, f. 21	Grace-New Haven Community Hospital, ca.	1952-1958
b. 49, f. 22	Masur, Jack, ca.	1959-1967
b. 49, f. 23	Snoke family	1943
b. 49, f. 24	Stanford University	1932-1962
b. 49, f. 25	Storey family	1922-1945
b. 49, f. 26	Yale University, ca.	1959-1961
b. 49, f. 27	Unidentified, ca.	1959-1961
b. 49, f. 28	Awards, certificates, and diplomas, ca.	1921-1966
b. 49, f. 29	Biographical material, ca.	1959-1981
b. 49, f. 30	Birthday book, ca.	1972
b. 49, f. 31	Clippings, ca.	1961-1981
b. 49, f. 32	Legal papers	1940
b. 49, f. 33	Memorabilia, ca.	1966-1967
b. 49, f. 34	Programs: American Hospital Association	1964-1979
b. 50, f. 35-36	Research and writings	1958-1967
	School memorabilia	
b. <b>50</b> , f. <b>37</b>	School memorabilia General	1920-1928
b. 50, f. 37 b. 50, f. 38		1920-1928 1925-1934
	General	
b. 50, f. 38	General  Dance cards	1925-1934
b. 50, f. 38 b. 50, f. 39	General  Dance cards  Programs	1925-1934 1928-1932
b. 50, f. 38 b. 50, f. 39 b. 50, f. 40	General Dance cards Programs Snoke family, ca.	1925-1934 1928-1932 1905-1907
b. 50, f. 38 b. 50, f. 39 b. 50, f. 40 b. 50, f. 41	General Dance cards Programs Snoke family, ca. Storey, Margaret Hamilton	1925-1934 1928-1932 1905-1907 1920-1943
b. 50, f. 38 b. 50, f. 39 b. 50, f. 40 b. 50, f. 41 b. 50, f. 42	General Dance cards Programs Snoke family, ca. Storey, Margaret Hamilton Storey, Marion, ca.	1925-1934 1928-1932 1905-1907 1920-1943 1934
b. 50, f. 38 b. 50, f. 39 b. 50, f. 40 b. 50, f. 41 b. 50, f. 42 b. 50, f. 43	General Dance cards Programs Snoke family, ca. Storey, Margaret Hamilton Storey, Marion, ca. Storey, Parnie Hamilton	1925-1934 1928-1932 1905-1907 1920-1943 1934 1891-1935
b. 50, f. 38 b. 50, f. 39 b. 50, f. 40 b. 50, f. 41 b. 50, f. 42 b. 50, f. 43	General Dance cards Programs Snoke family, ca. Storey, Margaret Hamilton Storey, Marion, ca. Storey, Parnie Hamilton Storey, Parnie Hamilton	1925-1934 1928-1932 1905-1907 1920-1943 1934 1891-1935
b. 50, f. 38 b. 50, f. 39 b. 50, f. 40 b. 50, f. 41 b. 50, f. 42 b. 50, f. 43 b. 50, f. 44	General Dance cards Programs Snoke family, ca. Storey, Margaret Hamilton Storey, Marion, ca. Storey, Parnie Hamilton Storey, Parnie Hamilton Storey, Parnie Hamilton and Thomas A. Storey, Riley C.	1925-1934 1928-1932 1905-1907 1920-1943 1934 1891-1935 1894-1905
b. 50, f. 38 b. 50, f. 39 b. 50, f. 40 b. 50, f. 41 b. 50, f. 42 b. 50, f. 43 b. 50, f. 44	General  Dance cards  Programs  Snoke family, ca.  Storey, Margaret Hamilton  Storey, Marion, ca.  Storey, Parnie Hamilton  Storey, Parnie Hamilton  Storey, Riley C.  General	1925-1934 1928-1932 1905-1907 1920-1943 1934 1891-1935 1894-1905
b. 50, f. 38 b. 50, f. 39 b. 50, f. 40 b. 50, f. 41 b. 50, f. 42 b. 50, f. 43 b. 50, f. 44 b. 50, f. 44	General Dance cards Programs Snoke family, ca. Storey, Margaret Hamilton Storey, Marion, ca. Storey, Parnie Hamilton Storey, Parnie Hamilton Autograph book; notebook of family history, ca.	1925-1934 1928-1932 1905-1907 1920-1943 1934 1891-1935 1894-1905
b. 50, f. 38 b. 50, f. 39 b. 50, f. 40 b. 50, f. 41 b. 50, f. 42 b. 50, f. 43 b. 50, f. 44 b. 50, f. 44 b. 50, f. 45 b. 50, f. 46 b. 51, f. 47	General Dance cards Programs Snoke family, ca. Storey, Margaret Hamilton Storey, Marion, ca. Storey, Parnie Hamilton Storey, Parnie Hamilton and Thomas A. Storey, Riley C. General Autograph book; notebook of family history, ca. Diaries	1925-1934 1928-1932 1905-1907 1920-1943 1934 1891-1935 1894-1905 1863-1901 1866-1900 1861-1867

b. 51, f. 50 Unidentified family, ca.

1929-1936

# Series V: Photographs, 1907-1988

This series is composed of photographs of Albert Snoke, various members of the Snoke and Storey families, friends, and professional acquaintances. Photographs of Snoke and of family members are arranged at the beginning of the series under the heading "Family." These photographs include baby pictures and formal portraits. The "Family" photographs are followed by photographs arranged in chronological order, which show Snoke at various times or at particular events. This grouping includes photographs from Snoke's camping trips on Mount Rainier and other scouting events as well as those from speaking engagements and award ceremonies. Photographs filed under the heading "Groups" include photographs of assemblages of association members, conference participants, and students. Portraits, many of them autographed by Snoke's friends and colleagues, are filed alphabetically under the heading "Individuals" at the end of the series.

Photographs that came to Snoke as enclosures in letters from friends have, generally, been left with their letter of transmittal. Only photographs that portray Snoke have been moved to this series. Additional photographs may be found in Series I, folders 56, 116, 125, 129, 140, 153, 163, 190, 200, 239, 249, 267, 295, 300, 319, 340, 342, 343, 352, 355, 357, 400, 403, 414, 432, and 436. There are also photographs in Series IV, folders 17 and 27.

_					٠		
-	2	r	Υ	٦	ı	ı	1/
	ч			ı	ı	ı	y

Snoke, Albert

	,	
b. <b>52,</b> f. <b>1</b>	General	1907-1950
b. 52, f. 2-4	Portraits, ca.	1941-1978
b. 52, f. 5	With Parnie, ca.	1956-1979
	See also: <u>folder 9</u>	
b. 52, f. 6	Snoke, Barbara	1909
	See also: <u>folder 14</u>	
	Snoke, Parnie	
b. 52, f. 7	Album	1925-1932
b. 52, f. 8	General	1909-1980
b. 52, f. 9	With Albert and family, ca.	1944-1958
	Snoke, Thomas, Arthur, and Michael	
b. 53, f. 10	Childhood	1944-1960
b. 53, f. 11	Adults [includes wives and children], ca.	1977-1983
b. 53, f. 12	Storey family, n.d.	
b. 53, f. 13	Unidentified, 1920, n.d.	
	Chronological	
b. 53, f. 14	1917-1920s [childhood and scouting album]	
b. 53, f. 15	1920s-1930s [high school and scouting events; college]	

# Chronological (continued)

b. 53, f. 16	1931 [Mount Rainier]	
b. 53, f. 17	1932-1935 [first year of marriage, including trips to Point Sebastien, Oregon, and Mount Rainier]	
b. 53, f. 18	1946-1949	1946-1949
b. 53, f. 19	1953-1959	1953-1959
b. 53, f. 20	1954 [Connecticut Hospital Association annual meeting]	
b. 53, f. 21	1956 [Texas Hospital Association]	
b. 53, f. 22	1961-1969	1961-1969
b. 53, f. 23	1962 [Providence Hospital]	
b. 53, f. 24	1965 [American Hospital Association Distinguished Service Award]	
b. 53, f. 25	1968 [spring reception]	
b. 53, f. 26	1971 [Illinois governor's Christmas party]	
	1972	1972
b. 53, f. 27	The Role and Responsibility of the State in Promoting Good Health for Its People (Governor's Invitational Conference)	
b. 53, f. 28	Chicago College of Osteopathy honorary doctorate	
b. 53, f. 29	Connecticut Hospital Association Distinguished Service Award	
b. 53, f. 29 b. 53, f. 30	Connecticut Hospital Association Distinguished Service Award 1973-1986	1973-1986
	1973-1986 n.d.	1973-1986
b. 53, f. 30 b. 53, f. 31	n.d. See also: Oversize, folder 4	1973-1986
b. 53, f. 30 b. 53, f. 31	1973-1986  n.d. See also: Oversize, folder 4  oups	1973-1986
b. 53, f. 30 b. 53, f. 31	n.d. See also: Oversize, folder 4	1973-1986
b. 53, f. 30 b. 53, f. 31	1973-1986  n.d. See also: Oversize, folder 4  oups	
b. 53, f. 30 b. 53, f. 31 Gr b. 53, f. 32	n.d. See also: Oversize, folder 4  oups  American Association of Hospital Consultants	1965
b. 53, f. 30 b. 53, f. 31 Gr b. 53, f. 32 b. 53, f. 33	n.d. See also: Oversize, folder 4  oups  American Association of Hospital Consultants  American Hospital Association	1965 1956-1986
b. 53, f. 30 b. 53, f. 31 Gr b. 53, f. 32 b. 53, f. 33 b. 53, f. 34	n.d. See also: Oversize, folder 4  oups  American Association of Hospital Consultants  American Hospital Association  Brookings Institution (Sea Island)	1965 1956-1986
b. 53, f. 30 b. 53, f. 31 Gr b. 53, f. 32 b. 53, f. 33 b. 53, f. 34 b. 54, f. 35	n.d. See also: Oversize, folder 4  oups  American Association of Hospital Consultants  American Hospital Association  Brookings Institution (Sea Island)  CTH, 1952,1961, n.d.	1965 1956-1986 1967
b. 53, f. 30 b. 53, f. 31 Gr b. 53, f. 32 b. 53, f. 33 b. 53, f. 34 b. 54, f. 35 b. 54, f. 36	n.d. See also: Oversize, folder 4  oups  American Association of Hospital Consultants  American Hospital Association  Brookings Institution (Sea Island)  CTH, 1952,1961, n.d.  Grace-New Haven Hospital Medical Board	1965 1956-1986 1967
b. 53, f. 30 b. 53, f. 31 Gr b. 53, f. 32 b. 53, f. 33 b. 53, f. 34 b. 54, f. 35 b. 54, f. 36 b. 54, f. 37	n.d. See also: Oversize, folder 4  oups  American Association of Hospital Consultants  American Hospital Association  Brookings Institution (Sea Island)  CTH, 1952,1961, n.d.  Grace-New Haven Hospital Medical Board  Joint Commission on Accreditation of Hospitals	1965 1956-1986 1967
b. 53, f. 30 b. 53, f. 31 Gr b. 53, f. 32 b. 53, f. 33 b. 53, f. 34 b. 54, f. 35 b. 54, f. 36 b. 54, f. 37 b. 54, f. 38	n.d. See also: Oversize, folder 4  oups  American Association of Hospital Consultants  American Hospital Association  Brookings Institution (Sea Island)  CTH, 1952,1961, n.d.  Grace-New Haven Hospital Medical Board  Joint Commission on Accreditation of Hospitals  Medical Administrators Conference, 1939-1973, n.d.	1965 1956-1986 1967 1955 1957
b. 53, f. 30 b. 53, f. 31 Gr b. 53, f. 32 b. 53, f. 33 b. 53, f. 34 b. 54, f. 35 b. 54, f. 36 b. 54, f. 37 b. 54, f. 38 b. 54, f. 39	n.d. See also: Oversize, folder 4 oups American Association of Hospital Consultants American Hospital Association Brookings Institution (Sea Island) CTH, 1952,1961, n.d. Grace-New Haven Hospital Medical Board Joint Commission on Accreditation of Hospitals Medical Administrators Conference, 1939-1973, n.d. New York Hospital meeting	1965 1956-1986 1967 1955 1957

## Groups (continued)

b. <b>54</b> , f. <b>43</b>	United States Army War College, National Security Seminar	1985
b. 54, f. 44	UHEC	1937, 1943
	Yale University	
	School of Nursing deans	
	See: Oversize, folder 5	
	School of Public Health	
b. 54, f. 45	Faculty, students, and staff, 1948-1965, n.d.	
b. 54, f. 46-47	Hospital Administration Program	1949-1968
In	dividuals, ca. 1940s-1980s	
b. 54, f. 48	A-I	
b. 54, f. 49	K-Y	
b. 54, f. 50	Unidentified	

# Oversize

# b. 55, f. 1 MacLean, Basil 1962 Personal and Family Papers b. 55, f. 2-3 Snoke, Albert: awards and certificates 1933-1979 Photographs b. 55, f. 4 Chronological, n.d. b. 55, f. 5 Groups: Yale University. School of Nursing deans, ca. 1950

# **Selected Search Terms**

The following terms have been used to index the description of this collection in the Library's online catalog. They are grouped by name of person or organization, by subject or location, and by occupation and listed alphabetically therein.

# **Subjects**

Health planning -- Law and legislation -- United States
Hospitals -- Administration
Medical care -- United States
Medical economics -- United States
Medical ethics
Medical policy -- United States
Medicine
National health insurance
Physicians
Public health

# **Geographic Names**

Regional medical programs

Mount Rainier National Park (Wash.)
Palo Alto (Calif.)
United States -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865
-- Personal narratives

#### **Preferred Titles**

Contemporary Medical Care and Health Policy Collection

#### **Names**

Chapman, Carleton B., 1915Clark, Henry T. (Henry Toole), 1917-2008
Crosby, Edwin L. (Edwin Lorenzo), 1908Darling, G. B. (George B.)
DeNardis, Lawrence Joseph, 1938Hague, James E.
Kinzer, David M.
Masur, Jack, 1908-1969
McMahon, John Alexander, 1921-2008
Morrissey, Edward F.
Ogilvie, Richard B.
Rytand, David A.
Snoke, Albert W. (Albert Waldo), 1907Snoke, Parnie
Thompson, John

# **Corporate Bodies**

American Hospital Association
Boy Scouts of America
Carrier Corporation
Commission on Public-General Hospitals
Connecticut Regional Medical Program
Grace-New Haven Community Hospital
Illinois. Governor (1969-1973: Ogilvie)
Jersey City Medical Center (N.J.)
Joint Commission on Accreditation of
Hospitals
Kentucky Council on Public Higher Education
Medical Administrators Conference
Society of Medical Administrators (U.S.)
Stanford University
Yale-New Haven Medical Center